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PRESERVATION AND RESTORATION OF THE FRIGATE
CONSTELLATION

TUESDAY, MARCH 3, 1936

UNITED STATES SENATE,
CoMMITTEE ON NAVAL AFFAIRS,
Washington, D. C.

The committee met, pursuant to call, at 10: 30 a. m., in room 237,
Senate Office Building , Senator Trammell (chairman) presiding.

Present: Senators Trammell (chairman), Walsh, Tydings, Byrd,
Gerry, Metcalf, Keyes, and Johnson.

Also present: Senator Radcliffe, of Maryland.

The CaaTRMAN. The committee will please come to order.

We have a quorum of the committee present, and the other Sen-
ators will be here in a few moments.

The committee convened today in regular session, but specifically
to give hearingb on Senate Joint Resolution 87, a resolution intro-
duced by Senators Tydings and Radcliffe relative to the Secretary of
the Navy being authorized and directed to restore, as far as may be
practical, the fuuqte Constellation to her ommml condition, and
so forth.

We thought, as there was another resolution upon the same subject
introduced by Senator Metcalf, which is Senate Joint Resolution 78,
we would try to have hearings on both resolutions today. I belleve
if it is agreeable, we will take up Resolution 87, introduced by Sena-
tors Tydings and Radcliffe, first.

[8. J. Res. 87, T4th Cong., 1st sess.]

JOINT RESROLUTION Authorizing the restoration and preservation of the frigate Con-
stellation, and making Baltimore, Maryland, her home port

Whereas the frigate Constellation is of great historical interest because of the
important part which she played in the early naval history of the United
States; and

Whereas the port of Baltimore, Maryland, is the place where said frigate was
launched on September 7, 1797, and is near the United States Naval Academy ;
and

Whereas Fort McHenry, at Baltimore, Maryland, is the birthplace of our
national anthem, the Star Spangled Banner: Therefore be it
Resolved by the Senate and House of Representatives of the United States of

Americe in Congress assembled, That the Secretary of the Navy is authorized

and directed to restore, as far as may be practicable, the frigate Constellation

to her original condition, but not for active service, and to accept and use any
donations or contributions which may be offered for such purpose; and that said
frigate Constellation, when restored, shall be kept as a national museum at Fort

McHenry, Baltimore, Maryland.

SEeo., 2. There is hereby authorized to be appropriated, out of any money
in the Treasury not otherwise appropriated, the sum of $ . or so much
thereof as may be necessary, together with contributions and donations aceepted
by the Secretary of the Navy, to carry out the provisions of this Aect.

n
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The Senate convenes at 12 o’clock and it will be necessary for the
committee to try to conclude the hearing by 12 o'clock, unless we
have it postponed over to another day, and with that in view it will
be necessary to limit the time which the different ones will have to
present the matters to the committee.

I see Senator Tydings present, and we will be glad to Lear from
Senator Tydings.

Senator Typinas. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the committee,
1 am not going to transgress on the time of those who are going to
speak on this resolution which Senator Radcliffe and I introduced.

I would like to say, however, that the people who come here repre-

sent a very large group of people in Maryland, and an overwhelming
sentiment in support of this bill. T shall not give you the particular
reasons why we think this ship should be sent to Baltimore, as that
will be done by other speakers.
- What I did want to say, is that this is no movement which just a
few people are sponsoring, but it represents the combined opinion
and sentiment of the people of Maryland, who will make their argu-
ments known to the committee through four or five speakers that
have been agreed upon to present their case.

I do not want to transgress on them, so I shall surrender the occa-
sion to those who have been delegated to speak for the various
Maryland groups.

This movement, however, is particularly in charge of Mr. Thomas
S. Hauck, who is chairman of the Gavel Club of Baltimore City. I
think he was one of the instigators of the movement, or the Gavel
Club was, and upon their request largely this meeting was arranged.

They have brought other groups here. including the mayor of
Baltimore, and their Representatives in Congress are also here, and
our city is solidly back of it for very good reasons which will be
presented. T think Mr. Hauck is the first speaker.

The Caamman. We will be glad to hear Mr. Hauck.

Senator Gerry. Mr. Chairman, I would like to know how much
time is going to be required, because naturally Rhode Tsland also
wants to be heard on this question of whether the Constellation
should be removed from where it is now moored, and feels equally
strongly that there are reasons why it should not be done, and I
think we ought to have a division of time on these hearings. T know
Senator Metcalf agrees with me.

The Crmamraan. It was the object of the committee, of course, to
have hearings on both bills today if we could possibly get sufficient
time at one hearing.

Senator Typixes. We have an hour and 20 minutes before 12
o’clock; how much time would you like to have, Senator. half of it?

Senator Gerry. Yes; half of it, T would say.

Senator Typinas. That would be 40 minutes to a side.

Senator Gerry. That is entirely agreeable to me.

The Coamvan, We desire, of course, to give ample time to all
representatives, but we hope we can expedite the matter so as to
get through by the time the Senate should convene at 12 o’clock.

If it is agreeable we will allow 40 minutes to each side, that is,
the sponsors of each bill, and the chairman of the Maryland dele-
gation can apportion that time among his speakers. )

Senator Typrxes. Mr. Hauck, will you apportion the time and
start the hearing yourself, because time is passing?
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STATEMENT OF THOMAS S. HAUCK, CHAIRMAN, GAVEL CLUB OF
BALTIMORE

Mr. Havok. Senator Trammell, member of the Naval Affairs
Committee, T just want to take a very few moments to tell you why
this delegation is before you today.

For some time, in fact for a good many years, the State of Mary-
land, and the city of Baltimore especially, have felt that the ('on-
stellation belongs in the place she was built, and where she did her
best service. For that reason, the Gavel Club, of which there are
25 member clubs in Baltimore, were appointed by our Mayor Jack-
son as the coordinating body to get together all of the various organ-
izations interested in this work.

We have brought over a delegation with us today which repre-
sents, among others, our two Senators, and our six Congressmen.

The State of Maryland is represented, the city of Baltimore is
represented, and the following clubs and organizations:

The Kiwanis Club, Civitan Club, the Advertising Club, the Amer-
ican Legion, the Automobile Club of Maryland, the Association of
Commerce, the Baltimore Press Club, the Baltimore-Washington
Lumber Sales Club, C. W. Galloway Auxiliary No. 1, the Fleet
Reserve Association, the Houswives Alliance, the Optimist Club,
Quota Club, Reciprocity Club, Society of War of 1812, Sovereign
Club, Traffic Club, Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States,
Women’s Traffic and Transportation Club, Baltimore & Ohio Rail-
road. Chesapeake & Potomac Telephone Co., Baltimore Asso-
ciation of Commerce, Federation of Labor, Maryland Historical
Society, Women’s Society of War of 1812, Daughters of the Revo-
lution, Daughters of the American Revolution, Maryland Society of
Colonial Wars, Ancient, Free. and Accepted Masons of Maryland,
B’Nai Brith, Knights of Columbus, American Legion Auxiliary,
Maryland Society of Sons of American Revolution, the Hotel Men’s
Association, Municipal Employees’ Association, the Fire Board. the
Jewish Woman’s Association, the Baltimore City Council, the Star
Spangled Banner Flag House Association, the Women’s Advertising
Club. the Drug Exchange, the Southern Maryland Society, the
Rotary Club, the East Baltimore Business Men’s Association, the
U. 8.'S. Diwie Crew Spanish War Veterans, and many others.

Those are all represented here.

Senator Typings. Will you file that list with the stenographer so
that it will go in the hearing?

Mr. Havck. Yes, sir.

Senator Typines. Just proceed.

Mr. Havok. There are many other organizations, of course, that
are not able to get here today because we did not have a whole lot of
notice to get the organizations together, but we got these together
as quickly as we could.

We have four or five speakers who will explain this, and I simply
wanted to explain what the delegation was and why we are here.

Senator Typixes. The next speaker will be Mayor Howard Jack-
son of Baltimore City.
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STATEMENT OF MAYOR HOWARD JACKSON, BALTIMORE, MD.

Mr. Jackson. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, ladies
and gentlemen, I am very happy to meet you on this occasion.

I think I can say 1 speak not only officially for these organiza-
tions you have heard enumerated, but 1 speak the sentiment of the
city of Baltimore.

I do understand that New England, and the city of Newport in
particular, is trying to retain possession of this child by due process
of law. Just why they would not want to return it to its parents
I would not understand.

The Constellation was built in Baltimore in 1797, and it seems
rather strange, as we look upon it as parent and child, that it hap-
pens to be built the same year the city was incorporated, Baltimore
having been incorporated in 1797.

The Constellation was built at the Stoddard Shipyard, which is
at a point about where Patterson Park is located today.

The people of Maryland respectfully submit this boat should be
returned to its native port. That is where it did its job, and we ask
at the hands of this committee favorable consideration of our request.

Senator Typixes. The next speaker is Mr. Thomas M. Jenifer,
assistant attorney general of Maryland. Mr. Jenifer, we have left 25
minutes, and there are two other speakers after you, so please under-
stand that the time will be allocated between you.

STATEMENT OF THOMAS M. JENIFER, ASSISTANT ATTORNEY
GENERAL OF MARYLAND

Mr. Jesmrer. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, T
want to express regret that the Governor of Maryland was unable
to be here today. He had planned to attend, but because of the call-
ing of an extra session of the legislature, which convenes tomorrow,
it was impossible for him to be here.

Likewise it was impossible for the attorney general of Maryland,
Mr. O’Conor, to be present.

Both of them have expressed by letter addressed to your committee
their entire approval and enthusiastic support of the return of the
ship Constellation to Maryland. T also regret that other city officials
were unable to attend.

We in Maryland are quite proud of the waters that lie within the
borders of our State, since the Potomac still belongs to us, I be-
lieve, Senator Byrd, and the greater part of the Chesapeake lies
also within our borders.

We are proud of Maryland’s part in the naval history of the
Nation, and the part its sons have played.

We are particularly proud of the Naval Academy still maintained
within our State.

The ship Constellation is one of great historical interest, and I
believe there is a plan contemplated for it to be returned and
anchored near Fort MecHenry, and certainly there are few forts and
few locations that have more historical interest than Fort McHenry,
and we feel this plan is most appropriate.

Coming in contact with the various departments of the State as
we do in the attorney general’s office, T know that there has been
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an almost unanimous voluntary support of the return of this ship
to Maryland. There has been every effort, so far as I know, on the
part of the officials of Maryland, and support has been, as I say,
voluntary one; because of the silght publicity of the possibility of 1t
being returned, people have with one accord lent their support to the
return of this ship, and we certainly feel, among the officials of the
State, hopeful that this committee in its own discretion and judg-
ment will see fit to return the ship to the port of Baltimore.

Senator Typines. Thank you, Mr. Jenifer. Mr. John W. Farrell,
chairman of the Constellation Committee of Baltimore, will be the
next speaker.

STATEMENT OF JOHN W. FARRELL, CHAIRMAN OF THE
CONSTELLATION COMMITTEE OF BALTIMORE

Mr. Fareers: Mr. Chairman and members of the committee: The
delegation that came down from Baltimore this morning represented,
T do not know how many organizations, but the total of those organ-
izations number some 110,000 people of Maryland.

We have in that valise up there, if you would care to see them,
60,000 signed petitions asking for the return of this boat to our home
port. We would have had five, six, or seven times that number if
we had gone out asking for them, but those petitions were the result
of the voluntary, crystallized feeling of the people of Maryland, and
we were compelled to print these petitions and have them sent out
because of the demands that came upon us.

The petitions we have are something in this nature [exhibiting
paper], and if you care to see them thoV are there in that valise.
Just in passing, this is the way the Constellation looked in her hey-
day. That picture is a picture of her sister ship, the Constitution.

The Constitution, as you gentlemen know, was returned to her
port by a friendly Govornmout, and we feel that it 1s only fair that
the Constellation, the ship that took the waves prior to the Consti-
tution should be returned to her home port.

The Constellation was the first frigate in the United States Navy,
and was built in Baltimore and was manned in Baltimore, and
fought throughout with Baltimore crews. There are with us today
those whose fathers and grandfathers walked the decks of that ship
in action.

Senator Typines. Mr. Farrell, have you the number of officers and
men that were recruited at Baltimore to compose the crew ?

Mr. Farrern,. Mr. Hancock, I think, has the figures.

Senator Gerry. Have you also the figures of those from other
States in the crew?

Mr. Fagrerr. In the initial crew there was only one member from
any other State, according to her history.

Senator Grrry. Not in the initial crew, but in her entire history,
I mean.

Mr. Farrerr. No, sir; we haven’t that, but in her initial crew thers
was only one man not from Baltimore, and that was the captain.

Senator Gerry. That is when she was launched ?

Mr, Farrern, Yes, sir; when she was launched.

Gentlemen, we understand there are two reasons why this request
of ours is not granted unanimously.
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The first reason is that she is now at Newport, and Newport would
like to have her stay there.

The second reason is given in a letter from President Roosevelt,.
in which he stated that it was his idea to get an appropriation
through the Senate of the United States of $100,000 to buy a piece
of property in the Potomac Basin and get an appropriation of
$3,500,000 to build a basin and establish a museum here in the Po-
tomae, a naval museum.

In his statement on the authorization of restoration and preser-
vation of the frigate Constellation by Claude A. Swanson, he gives
as his reason for opposing our measure the fact of the cost, which as
he claims, will run into a million four hundred thousand dollars to
restore the vessel.

He states that the naval museum at $3,500,000 plus $100.,000 for
the land is only the beginning, that we would have to recondition
all of the old boats and tow them into the basin, and the figure would
run into 25 or 30 million dollars before it is completed.

We are not asking you to do that. This is not the time to ask
you to do that, and we are not asking you to spend a million four
hundred thousand dollars to recondition the boat.

We are not asking you to take the old boat and recondition it,
which means rebuildging it, and if you rebuild it, it is not the boat.
In Baltimore we can build all of the boats like that we might want.

What we want is the old boat as she is, and we want her anchored
off Fort McHenry. Fort McHenry is a national shrine for the
American people. Fort McHenry was built and given to the United
States Government by the people of Maryland. Fort McHenry is
the most visited of all of the national shrines.

Gentlemen, I have here the various petitions and resolutions that
were sent in from time to time to the President, and to the Members
of Congress, but T wanted to call your attention especially to the
petitions, or the resolutions rather, signed by the naval organizations
of Maryland.

The Fleet Reserve is back of this movement to a man.

The Naval Academy Alumni Association of Maryland is back
of it.

The Navy League of Maryland is back of it.

All of the people of Maryland we have been able to see or con-
tact in any way possible, are wholly and wholeheartedly back of
this movement.

The State of Oregon received the old battleship Oregon as her due.

Boston received the C'onstitution as her due.

Maryland, who gave more men and more ships to the early wars
of the Repui)lic, is certainly in justice entitled to her due.

Gentlemen, the Governor of Maryland was unable to be here,
nevertheless, he is sincerely and really back of this movement, so
much so that he was written to every Governor of every State, and
most of you Senators who are here, have probably received from
your Governor a letter asking for this support.

I am going through these hurriedly and will not take up any
more time than is necessary, but I would like to call your attention
to the fact that on the petitions representing over 60,000 signatures,
there are 30 States represented. We have signatures from 30 States
of the Union.
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- Senator Typmngs. You mean the Governors?

Mr. Farrerr, No, sir; on our petifions, signatures of individuals.
We have them from the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico, and
from the Virgin Islands.

Taking up the roll call of this committtee in order, or I do not
know whether it is in order, but it is in the order given me and if
there is any seniority here that is incorrect, I apologize for it.

Giving them in that order, T have a letter here addressed to Gov-
ernor Nice from Governor Sholtz of Florida stating in part:

I believe that Baltimore’s claim to this historic old ship, the Consiellation
is entirely proper and am pleased to have an opportunity to cooperate with you
in the matfer.

He enclosed a letter which he wrote to the committee.

In addition to that from Florida, we received a letter from the
Military Order of the World War signed by Maj. Thomas E. War-
ren, adjutant, in which he, among other things, sends a resolution to
all of the Senators and Representatives of Florida, and he tells us
he is very pleased to inform us that he has received word from each
of the Members of Congress he sent the resolution to, that they would
support. the bill in Congress, and we are pleased to know our Sen-
ator Trammell is chairman of the Naval Affairs Committee in the
Senate, and that Congressman Sears is on the same committee in the
House.

From the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, Gov. James M. Curley
writes to Governor Nice as follows:

I am in receipt of your communication with reference to the desire on the
part of the citizens of Baltimore to have the frigate Constellation returned to
Baltimore and have been pleased to communicate with the President, Secretary
of the Navy, and others with a request that they do all possible to comply
with the request.

From the State of South Carolina, Gov. Olin D. Johnston writes
to Governor of Maryland as follows:

Your personal letter of January 27 is acknowledged. In compliance with
your request, I am enclosing copies of letters I have written to the President,
the Secretary of the Navy, and to the Members of Congress from South
Carolina.

Assuring you of my inferest in your eclaim, and trusting that your hopes
will be realized, I am sincerely yours—

First is a copy of a letter to the Honorable Ellison 1. Smith, and
copies of other letters are also attached.

From the State of Kansas, Gov. Alf. M. Landon writes to Governor
Nice of Maryland as follows:

Dear Governor Nice: I am, of course, interested in your claim in the frigate
Tonstellation. 1 have written to Senator Arthur Capper asking that he see
what can be done in this connection.

I ean well understand the sentimental interest in the ship and I assume that
the people of Maryland are a great deal like the people of Kansas in their
pride in State history.

From the State of Georgia, Gov. Eugene Talmadge writes as
follows

I am in receipt of your letter of the 27th, and assure you it will be a
pleasure to write the letters requested.

I hope the frigate Constellation may be restored and returned to Baltimore
and Maryland.
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Incidentally, at this point, Governor Talmadge was a visitor in
our State very recently. He appeared before the Real Estate Board
of Baltimore and he was very, very warmly welcomed and a wonder-
ful turn-out met him. The people of Maryland are great admirers
of Governor Talmadge.

From the State of Washington, a letter from Gov. Clarence D.
Martin says:

My Dear Goviryor: 1 have your letter of January 27. I am asking Secre-
tary Swanson to give me a word as fto the sitnation pertaining to the frigate
Constellation.

I will be very glad to eooperate with you in this matter and will contact
the other agency of government as soon as may be practical.

From the Commonwealth of Virginia, Gov. George C. Peery
writes to Governor Nice:

Desr Goviryor Nice: I am in receipt of your letter of the 27Tth ultimo in
regard to having the frigate Constellation returned to Baitimore.

I am writing a letter to the Secretary of the Navy and also to the Senators
from cur State, expressing the hope that the request of the people of Mary-
land may be granted.

From the State of Illinois, Gov. Henry Horner writes as follows:

While the argument of your letter of January 27 regarding the return to
Baltimore of the Frigate Constellation strongly appealed to me, yet I do not
think in view of the number of matters we have before the President and others
to whom you asked us to write, that the State of Illinois ought to take any posi-
tion in the matter. Of course, it would be entirely agreeable to us that the
Constellation he returned to Baltimore, and have no objection to your saying
that in my name,

We have not as yet received a reply from the Governor of Maine,
but it may be there this morning.

It was not there when we left.

Out of deference to Rhode Island we did not write to the Gov-
ernor, because we did not wish to put him on the spot.

However, in our petitions filed here I do wish to say we have the
names of several residents of the State of Rhode Island, and if T
may be permitted to do so, I would like to read those names. They
are as follows:

Paul A. Lloyd, Providence, R. I.; Harold J. Flynn, Cranston, R. I.; Anthony
Ozwack, Providence, R. L ; John J. Callanan, Woonsocket, R. I.: Wm. E. Law-
less, 118 Denver Street, Pawtucket, R. L.; P. J. Hunt, Central Falls, R. I.;
Daniel B. Carroll, Providence, R. I ; L. M. Janarelli, Berkley, R. I.; George J.
Brennan, East Greenwich, R. I.; A. J. Gettes, Providence, R. I.; John J.
McLaughlin, Cumberland, R. L; John J. Casey, Providence, R L

Senator Warse. What are these names attached to your petition?

Mr. Fagrewr. To return the Constellation to Baltimore; yes.

Senator Jorxson. How many Governors have you, Senator?

Senator Gerry. One.

Senator Jomxson. On the roll call of Governors then, you are
beaten.

Senator Gerry. Undoubtedly.

Mr. Faerprn. From the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, from
Gov. George 1. Earle, there is the following letter:

MY Dear GovernNor: I have your letter of January 27 and feel that your
request to have the frigate Constellation returned to its birthplace, Daltimore,
is only fair and logieal.

I am, therefore, sending you herewith the enclosed letter which I have
written to the Secretary of the Navy, Hon. Claude A. Swanson.
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The last State on the list is California. which we have not heard
from, either.

Briefly, gentlemen, if yvou will permit it, I will tell you the other
States we have heard from.

We have heard virtually from the State of New Hampshire, the
State of Missouri, the State of Towa, the State of Michigan, the State
of Arkansas, the State of New Jersey, the State of North Carolina,
the State of Nebraska, the State of Alabama, the State of Conneeti-
cut. the State of Oklahoma. the State of New Mexico, the State of
Tennessee, the State of Idaho, the State of Nevada, the State of Ver-
mont, the State of Colorado, the State of Delaware, the State of
North Dakota, the State of Mississippi, the State of West Virginia,
the State of Utah, the State of Wisconsin, and the State of New
York, and Phoenix, Ariz., also from Louisiana and Michigan, in all,
AT States,

Senator Tymxes. There are letters from the Governors of those
37 States?

Mr. FagrreLLn. Yes, siv: the Governors of 37 separate States.  Those
Governors, with the exception of two—pardon me, that was a mis-
take, Lonisiana is from Mr. A. P. W hite, since the Governor there
just. died.

Senator Typings. How about the other cases?

Mr. Farrern, They were all Governors, but I think one was Acting
Governor.

Of the 37 States, only one Governor said he did not think it would
be right. for him to recommend this, becanse he did not think, being a
Rf‘pllbll(ldll Governor, it would help any with Democratie Senators.
The others all said they would write either to the President and the
Secretary of the Navy, or the Members of Congress, or all of them,

(Gentlemen, it strikes me that is a preponderance of the power of
States as a union. It shows that the spirit of fair play has not died
cut. It shows that what rightfully belonged to the mother State
should be returned to the mother State.

Now, the State of Maryland are not Indian givers. They gave
this ship to the Federal Government; they gave many ships to the
Federal Government in the early wars. I think in the War of 1812
they gave something like 248 privateersmen to the Government
and gave the services of the men to the Government. They gave
Fort McHenr ¥ to the Government without cost.

We are not asking you to give the Constellation back to us; we
want the Federal (xovcnmwnt to maiutain it as a natiomal shrine.
All we are asking vou to do is to establish that shrine for her home
port.

Senator Typings. Has it not always been an almost unbroken
precedent wherever a historical thp has been commissioned out of
service and kept as a shrine, has it not always gone to the State
where it was built, or the State for which 1t is named, without
exception ?

Mr. Fanrrerr. Yes, sir; without exception. I think,

Senator TypiNcs. So far as I know, that is true.

Senator Warsn. Have not some States reconditioned them?

Senator Typixas. Yes; the Constitution was, by national subserip-
tion, and I subsecribed to it.
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Mr. Fagrerr. So did I, and the people of the State of Maryland
cubscribed to it, even subseribing through their public schools in our
State and a pnbhc ~ubbutptu)n Lluuuohout the State.

Senator Typixas. We are not as luno that this ship be recondi-
tioned; we are asking that she be towed as she is and anchored
off our present town. Is that correct, Mr. Farrell?

Mv, Fagrenr. Yes, sir.

Senator Typixes. Mr. Haneoclk ix our last speaker. We have used
up 25 minutes and have 15 minutes left. Senator Radeliffe wonld
lile to say a word, and T would like to say a word, toe, in conclusion,
and maybe some of the Maryland Congressmen w ould Jike to make
a statement. Congressman (mldabumn;zi . Congressman Cole, or
Conngressman Palwisano,

Mr. IHuncock is president of the Society of the War of 1819,

The Cnazmax. We will be glad to hear Mr. Hancock.

STATEMENT OF JAMES %. HANCOCK, PRESIDENT, SOCIETY OF
WAR OF 1812

Mr. Ha~vcoox. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of the committee, in
outlining the werits of our claim to the Censtellation, T think it
would be well to go back to our origin.

In the dev olopmnnt of this Government there were certain deeds
done by men, and other work, equally commendable, that was done
by a community. The community of Massachusetts undoubtedly
precipitated the American Revolution by its revolt against the restrie-
tions of the Knglish on navigation. There was no conception of
independence at all in the beginning, but when the idea grew it was
Thomas Jefferson who wrote 1119 Declaration of Independence.

IPiske, the historian, said that Maryland laid the foundation of the
Federal T nion, and he might have added that after the Government
was Tormed, Maryland gave the present District of Columbia to the
Nation and freely spent its own money Lo house the administration
when it moved to Washington. At the same time Baltimoreans
wers {rying to revive the oversea’s trade that had been disrupted by
the Revolution and when Ingland, France, and Aleiers began to
seize American shipping, Maryland and Baltimore gave every en-
ergy and did more than any other State or city to holp build the
United States Navy to protect American comimerce,

British records show that about two-thirds of the shipping be-
tween the American colonieg and Great Britain in the prerevolu-
tionary period, went out of the Chesapeake. These records also tell
us that the (.her-d])mke section =ent large quantities of wheat, corn,
and flour to the West Indies,

In those days, the cargees of the world were earried by vessels
that averaged less than 200 tons burthen, and when these little mer-
chantmen went across the veean or to the West Indies, they usually
carried several guns to protect themselves against pirates and other
enemies,

IExperience on these little ships was the praectical training school
for a large number of Maryland men who afterward served in Lhe

lev olulmnan' naval forces; and when the Continental Congress saw
the nrgent need of a navy, it obtained. equipped, and mauned its
first two vessels in Baltimore. Maryland also built a State navy
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of its own for local protection and Capt. James Nicholson—a DBal-
timorean—who first commanded the Maryland ship Defense and
then the Continental frigate Virginia, which was also built in Balti-
more, served as the highest ranking oflicer of the Continental Navy
throughout the Revolution.

In March 1776, Congress ealled for privateers to supplement its
small national fleet, and the records of the court of admiralty show
that 248 of these privately armed vessels were registered ont of Bal-
timore. While Boston, Newport, New York, Philudelphia, and other
Aumerican ports were in the hands of the British, Baltimore priva-
teers brought back large quantities of supplies and ammunition that
were badly needed by the American forces, and I doubt that Wash-
ington would have been able to hold his troops at Valley Forge if it
had not been for the materials that were forwarded from Baltimove.

The great serviee of the American privafeers during the Revolution
is ulso attested by the fact that they not only took many more pris-
oners than the Continental Navy, but more than was surrendered by
the British armies at Trenton, Saratoga, and Yorktown combined.

When the revolntion was over, Congress sold or otherwise dizposed
of the few ships that remained in the Continental Navy, and the
Army was reduced to 28 men whose sole duty was to guard public
stores. Meanwhile the privateers were turned back into merchant-
men by their owners, who again attempted to pick up the broken
threads of commerce.

Unfortunately the treaty of peace which ended the revolution ex-
cluded the United States from foreign cominerce and England and
France began to seize American shipping. Congress then planned
a. small navy, and the launching of the Censtellation in Baltimore,
September 7, 1797, practically marks the beginning of the United
States Navy.

In 1798, we drifted into a war with France and the United States
Navy Department, was created. The first two Secretaries of the
United States Navy were Marvianders, and under their administrs-
tion our two exclusively navel wars were snecessfully fought. Dur-
ing these wars Baltimore supplied more ships than any other port
in the comntry, and two of these ships were built and given to the
Government by the merchants of Baltimore.

Maryland also furnished more officers for that Navy than any
other State—more, in fact, than the whole of New England: and the
ships that were bnilt in Baltimore during the war with Ifrance cap-
tured more guns than all the vessels from Boston, New York, Phila-
delphia, and Charleston combined.

The Constelfalion was not only the fitst United States frigate to
get to sea, but she was the first United States warship that captured
a warship of another nation. and her victories aver the [usurgente
and the Vengeanece had much to do with the favorable conclusion of
the war; and it might be said in passing that the U. 8. Baltimore.
which was built in Baltimore, carried the ratified treaty of peace
to France. Robert Smith,of Baltimore, was Secretary of the
Navy during the war with the Barbary States, and the Constellation
not only opened the contlict bnt was in the closing operations of
that war which broke the piratical practices of a people who had
defied the nations of Eurepe for centuries; and in thal war Stephen
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Decatur, another scion of Marvland. performed what Admiral
Nelson said was “the bravest act of the age.”

Tt was at this period that the Baltimore clippers were developed.
The great reputation of these vessels for speed changed the stereo-
typed models of ships all over the world. and by 1500, Baltimore
dominated the trade with the West Indies. By 1810 three-quarters
of American commerce was being carried by Baltimore clippers, and
during the War of 1812 one-third of the vessels that were in the
United States Navy had been built in Baltimore. and one-fifth of the
officers and one-eighth of the men in the Navy were Marylanders.

When Congress again called for privateers, Baltimore furnished
about 25 percent of these privately armed vessels.and many that are
aceredited to other ports were actually built in Baltimore. The
naval annals of no eountry surpass the deeds that were done by
American privateers in the War of 1812, and these vessels captured
many more prisoners than did the United States Navy, and five times
as many as were captured by the United States Army in its several
campaigns,

Only two ships are left of the original United States Navy. The
C'onstitution has been been given to Boston, because she was built
there, and by the same token the Constellation should be returned
ta Baltimore. Moreover, the Constellation was named for the galaxy
of stars in the American flag which Francis Scott Key immortalized
as the Star-Spangled Banner in the defense of Baltimore, and 12
guns were taken from Fort McHenry, which had been built by
Raltimoreans for their own protection. and mounted on the Con-
stellation, and 12 more guns were sent to Philadelphia to help arm
the fricate Unéted States so that she could get fo sea.

The Constellation saw service in the Chesapeake during the War
of 1812, and after the British had captnred and burned the city of
Washington in 1814, the high tide of their invasion was stopped
at Baltimore—the only large city of the United States that dates
from our colonial period over which an enemy flag has never flown.
After the War of 1812 the Constellation saw service on almost
every naval station in the world, and now she has become unserv-
iceable and is lying at Newport, R. 1., a city that did not supply
a single ship and probably not a single man for the Continental
Navy nor for the first United States Navy.

The Navy Department estimates that it will cost $1,000,000 to
rebuild her, but if she is rebuilt she will no longer be the “old
Constellation.,” She has seen her day and should be returned to-
Baltimore and placed in a concrete or sand drydock, where she
can be preserved for years to come. We are not asking the Govern-
ment to give her to Baltimore. We want you to retain possession
of her and keep her at a Government reservation that is also a
national shrine.

Fort McHenry is the largest-attended national park in the country
and is near the center of travel throughout the vear. At the cradle
of her birth, the Constellation will be accessible to a greater num-
ber of people who can see her every month in the vear, and who-
will be 1mnspired by her intimate connection with Fort' McHenry and
be taught lessons of real patriotism that will promote the honor of
our Republic and the glory of the flag.

Senator Typmxgs., Thank you very much, Mr. Hancock.
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The Cramrmax. You have 5 more minutes.

Senator Warsa. Mr. Chairman, I would like to hear why the
Navy cannot settle this matter without legislation.

Senator Typines. Simply that the Navy would rather Congress
itself pass on it. How was the Constitution sent to Boston—did
you have a law of Congress?

Senator Warsu. I do not know.

Senator Typixas. I think you had a law.

Senator Warsa. Do we pass laws to say where any vessel, old or
new, shall be located? _ .

Senator Typines. There was a resolution introduced, and, T think,
passed, which led to the Constitution being placed at Boston.

Senator Warsa. Perhaps the situation is too embarrassing to the
Navy Department, and they hand it to us. ] _

Senator Typixes. Senator Radcliffe would like to make a few
remarks. :

The Cuamman, We will be glad to hear you, Senator.

STATEMENT OF SENATOR GEORGE L. RADCLIFFE, STATE OF
MARYLAND

Senator Rapcrarre. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I will be only
a moment. What has been said in regard to the association of the
Constellation and the State of Maryland has been put so emphati-
cally it is not necessary to repeat that. .

1 want to refer just to onme matter, and to do that very briefly.
I chance to be the senior vice president of the Maryland Historical
Society and the oldest official, in point of service at least, in that
organization. i
I do not know of anything in my long association with the Mary-
land Historical Society which has aroused the same amount of
interest this matter has. It has made an appeal to the society—it
has made an appeal to all of the societies in Maryland—such as T
think is entirely beyond comparison.

I do not know of any matter that has come up in Maryland in
mfy lifetime which has made such a widespread appeal to the people
of our State as this. Their hearts and souls are in this matter,
and we ask that you give it very careful consideration; and we hope
you will come to the conclusion that Maryland is the natural home
and, in fact, the only real suitable home that the Constellation has.

Thank you. ‘
~ Senator Typixas. Mr. Chairman, we have 2 minutes left, and if I
might, I will utilize them.

The CHARMAN. ‘Cértain_lf/.

Senator Typixas. I should like to bring out this point: T think
every member of this committee will concede that if the ship was
built in Baltimore, and that her original crew came from Baltimore,
and that her history is so intimately interwoven with Baltimore, that
in itself would give us a case that would be very difficult for any
other city to match. ] '

_If you are going to disregard that important factor, to what other
city would you give it? y not Philadelphia? Why not to New
York? Why not to Bangor, Maine? Why not to Newport? Why
not to Norfolk?

53880—36——2
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What reason would there be, if you are not going to give it to the
home port where the ship was built, where the men worked in con-

structing it, where the people who live there today are descendants:

of the original crew that took it to sea, where the ceremony of
launching it was held; if you disregard all of those factors, what
reason would there be for giving it to Newport any more than to
Philadelphia?

Senator Jomnson. What troubles me—and I do not want to ex-
press an opinion on the other side, because I am not familiar with
it—but what troubles me is what power we have to give it to any
place, what authority have we to deal with the subject matter?

Senator Typings. I think I am accurate in saying the Navy De-
partment does not want to be forced into the position of taking sides
in this matter, and I think the Navy Department would like to have
an expression of the representatives of the people in Congress in dis-
posing of a great historical work; and while I think the Navy De-
partment would be glad to give it to Baltimore, and probably glad
to give it to Newport, but naturally they do not want to act arbi-
trarily.

Where the thing is purely historical I think they are anxious to
have Congress dispose of it rather than be put in a position where it
being extraneous in character rather than a mnaval operation of
passing upon the location of the national shrines.

I want to leave this thought with the committee: If you disre-
gard the historical relationship between the Constellation and Bal-
timore, with a claim stronger than that of any other city or State,
then you have no rule in the future, and it will become a political
football, a scramble for these shrines.

In the case of the Constitution, that was given back to the State
where the ship was built and from which the crew was drawn. I
only ask for Maryland the same treatment which youn have already
given to other States, particularly when our claim 1s so additionally
strong that it cannot in justice be given to any other State, because
many other States would share equally if Baltimore’s claim is elim-
inated.

Thank you.

The Caairrman. We will further consider at this hearing a reso-
lution introduced by Senator Metecalf, Senate Resolution No. 78.

[S. J. Res. T8, T4th Cong., 1st sess.]

JOINT RESOLUTION For the preservation and restoration of the frigate Constellation
as a national museum and making Newport, Rhode Island, its home port

Resolved by the Senate end House of Representatives of the United States of
America in Congress assembled, That the Secretary of the Navy is hereby
authorized to repair, equip, and restore the United States ship Constellation,
as far as may be practicable, to her original condition, but not for active serv-
ice: Provided, That the Secretary of the Navy is further authorized to accept
and use any donations or econtributions which may be offered for the aforesaid
purpose,

SeEc. 2. That the Secretary of the Navy be, and he is hereby, directed to make
the naval training station at Newport, Rhode Island, the home port of the
said United States ship Censtellation, and to maintain it there as a national
musenm.

=
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Senator Mercarr. You have finished with this other one?

The Cramman. I think the other program has been concluded in
the minimum time of 40 minutes.

Senator Typinas. Yes; we have concluded, I think.

Senator Mircarr. Now, we want to show the reasons why Newport
should keep the vessel there.

Senator Warsa. Do you have any testimony along that line?

Senator Mercarr. Yes.

Senator Warsm. The chairman says he is ready to hear that if
you will call your witnesses.

The Cmamman. I have a list here on which appears Mayor
Wheeler, of Newport, and we will be glad to hear from you.

STATEMENT OF HENRY S. WHEELER, MAYOR OF NEWPORT, R. L

Mr. Waeerer. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my
name is Henry S. Wheeler, mayor of Newport, R. I. I speak first
for those opposed to the transfer of the Constellation from %ewport.

Governor Green, who was in Washington last week, conferred
with the President and then stopped here to protest.

Speaking favorably of any of the things in Rhode Island and
Newport, regarding retaining the Constellation at Newport, we have
a wealth and a vast amount of objection registered which will be
submitted to your committee by the Senators from Rhode Island.

Representing Rhode Island and particularly Newport, we desire
to enter a protest against any legislative action that would take this
ship away from Newport where she has been identified with our city
and Narragansett Bay for more than a century, through her com-
ings and goings there as a training ship, when she was in active
service.

She has been located at the Naval Training Station in Newport for
nearly 50 years, with the exception of a few trips away. There
she lies now, in daily view of the scores of naval officers who study
at the Naval War College and the hundreds of young recruits in
training, preparatory to going into the fleet.

She has been, and still is, an inspiration to stir their imagination,
particularly of those recruits, teaching them more effectively than
books or speech a tradition it 1s well they should know.

Rhode Island, too, has her place in history, and we Rhode Island-
ers do not care to yield any of it to any other State.

Rhode Island, too, has an enviable tradition dating from the early
history of our colony of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations.

The naval station of Narragansett Bay is one of great importance,
and it seems only fitting that this, the oldest ship of our Navy in
existence, should be the center of this widespread naval activity.

Incidentally, this year is the tercentenary year of our State, and
it would be unseemly that this work of our early Navy should be re-
moved at a time when thousands of visitors are coming to our State
and to Newport.

Aside from these secondary reasons I would like to invite the
attention of the committee to the danger that attends any effort to
move the Constellation.

At the Navy Department is a report of an inspection made in
1931 at a time when it was suggested the ship be sent to Washington.
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A board of inspection composed of several naval officers, after going
carefully into the construction of the ship, says:

It is strongly recommended that the ship be not permitted to make a sea’
trip of any extent, as she is not in seaworthy condition and temporary repairs
cannot be made with the ship afloat that would permit her removal for the
proposed trip to Washington, D. C.

The ship should never be sent to sea with merely patchwork
repairs.

I would like to read from that report three brief paragraphs, the
concluding paragraph of a very long detailed :.urves report, as
follows:

To make the ship seaworthy it would be necessary to dock the Constellation,
strip her down to the second futtock timber, which begins just below the turn
of the bilge, and build her up. The transverse framing at the flare is in a
very dilapidated condition.

It is strongly recommended that the ship be not permitted to make a sea
trip of any extent, as she is not in seaworthy condition, and temporary repairs
cannot be made with the ship afloat that would permit her removal for the
proposed trip to Washington, D. . The ship should never be sent to sea with
merely patchwork repairs.

To restore the hull strueture proper of the Constellation would require an
expenditure of approximately $400,000. This is the minimum considered neces-
sary to restore the hull to a condition sufficiently stanch and seaworthy to
make any considerable trip with safety. In the years 1906-1907 an attempt
was made to repair the Constitution afloat, with the ship listed. An expendi-
ture of $100,000 was made at that time. Due to the fact that the repairs were
made afloat, it was impossible, with the ship listed approximately 51 to 20
degrees, to renew the futtock timbers which was necessary to obtain the
struetural strength required for seaworthiness.

To even move here now from Narrangansett Bay, according to
estimates of naval officers, would cost at least $450,000.

Senator Gerry. I would like to call attention to the fact in this
connection, that the Constellation left Newport, I think, to attend
the celebration in 1913, and there was great danﬂ‘er of Iomw her
when she got to sea, and the Navy was very, very much relieved
when tllev got her back to port, because if thcy had had any bad
weather at alI she was leaking so badly that they would have lost
the ship.

Senator JorxsoN. Where did she go on that trip ?

Senator Gerry. My recollection is she went to Baltlmore for the
Star-Spangled Banner celebration. I know I was in the House at
the time,

Senator Warsu. When was that, 1914 or 19157

Senator Gerry. It must have been about 1914, because it came up
in 1913, and she was then returned to Newport. I know I had the
matter up at that time.

Senator Typings. Mr. Mayor, as I understand, as far as you have
gone, your opposition to having Baltimore get the ship, is that the
shlp is not in sufficient r~eaw0r’chy condition to be moved there.

. WaEeLEr, Senator, we have the same outlook of tradition on
lhe ( "'mz.gfeﬁr!:tion as Baltimore has.

Senator Typinaes. How could you, if we built it and furnished
the men?

Mr. WazeeLer. She was not built there at Newport, but she is a
symbol of the old Navy.

Senator Typinas. Do you not think every city has that same fine
sentiment about the Constellation?
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Mr. WaeeLEr. Absolutely.

Senator Typings. What I asked particularly was, up to now your
objection to Baltimore having the ship is that ship is not in condi-
tion to be moved there. That is a very good objection, but other
than that, I have heard no objection so far. ) T

Mr. WaerLer. We, too, as I say, have the sentiment and tradition
of Narragansett Bay, after the Constellation has been there for more
than 50 years, and that she stopped there on her trips before that
time. While we admit she was built in Baltimore, we feel Nar-
ragansett Bay has the same sentiment and tradition.

Senator Gerry. Is it not true, if you go on the theory that where
a ship is built, is where it belongs, if we return any ship in the
future, we will have to return them back to the big steel works;
for instance, most of the ships are built in Virginia, at Newport
News, or in Pennsylvania, at Philadelphia, or New York at the
present time,

Mr. WarerLer. Yes.

Senator Typines. Let me ask you two further questions, have you
any record of the number of people per day that visit this ship?

Mr. WaeeLer. I have not, but they have that at the training
station.

Senator Typixes. Would you get that and give it to the committee?

Mr. WaeeLer. Yes.

Senator Typrxes. Is it not also a fact that being in the colder
latitude, up where the ice is, that has an effect on the number of
people that visit the ship?

Mr. WaeeLer. I think not, because the ship is tied up to a wharf.
We are very fortunate in Narragansett Bay in the fact that the
Bay has been open all winter.

Senator Typixes. I have understood, and it may be a fact, that a
very small minimum number of people visit the ship every day.

Mr. Waeerer. If it was put on an average, it is possibly so, but
we have celebrations, and the vessel, instead of being in the stream,
is at a wharf available for all who care to go on the vessel, and the
naval officers have guides to show them over the ship.

Senator Typings. I would point out to you that we have seven or
eight thousand people every day who go to the shrine at Fort Me-
Henry, and I understand that an average of 25 people a day visit the
ship at Newport throughout the year,

Mr. Waeerer. I have no information on that. In conclusion, I
might say, aside from the sentimental reasons that Newport puts
forth in opposing any transfer of this ship from the waters of
Narragansett Bay, we fear for the safety of the ship, should any
attempt be made to tow her a long distance, in view of her unsea-
worthiness.

On her last trip home to Newport had rough weather been en-
countered she undoubtedly would have been lost at sea, according
to oflicers who were aboard her.

It seems to me if the old craft is worth keeping at all, which no
one questions, her safety at this time seems to be to have her remain
in the quiet haven of Newport harbor, where she now lies, an in-
spiration to hundreds of officers and men of the Navy and to thou-
sands of visitors who flock to Newport each year, and also the num-
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ber of men who train there. It makes a permanent link to the
historical tradition of not only Narragansett i%s_ny from a naval point
of view but to New England itself.

Thank you.

The Cramrman. The list furnished by you, T believe, shows next
Dr. Beck, of the Chamber of Commerce.

Mr. Waeener. Yes, Dr. Beck.

The Cramman. We will hear you, Dr. Beck.

STATEMENT OF DR. HORACE P. BECK, CHAIRMAN OF THE
NAVAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OF THE NEWPORT CHAMBER
OF COMMERCE

Dr. Beck. Mr. Chairman, and members of the committee, ladies,
and gentlemen, T am here to speak for the retention of the Con-
stellation at Newport, and in starting I would like to say I feel there
are two distinct questions in considering this matter, one of which
you have heard, and which is the sentimental side.

The other is the actual service which this vessel is now, and has
been, ever since her period at Newport carrying on in an active way
for the advancement of the United States Navy.

On the sentimental side of it we have heard a great deal about the
history of Maryland in connection with the Navy. We of Rhode
Island claim we stand second to no one in this country in our past
naval history. I am not going into all of that, it would take too
much time, but we have talked about this thing, and T would like to
bring to your attention the fact that Oliver Hazard Perry lived in
Newport, and went from Newport with a crew to fight with his
vessels in the Battle of Lake Erie. He took with him ship’s car-
penters, blacksmiths, and mechanics of all kinds with which to build
the ships at Lake Erie, which he did. Those ships were manned
by sailors from Newport, and the historical remark came back, “We
have met the enemy and they are ours.”

I could go on and give you all kinds of historical things about
Rhode Island, but that is just one. i

This old ship has been talked about too here, in a sentimental
way. I have heard all of these reports from various sections of
the country, and you men must know that it is a very easy thing
in the matter of sentiment to acquire names.

We have taken it up with all New England, and all New England
is for the retention of this ship at Newport, R. 1.

Our Governor has been down here; our legislature has passed a
bill of protest; the National Association of Women of the Moose,
in convention here in your own city passed a resolution recently,
asking that the ship be retained at Newport.

We are unfortunate in Newport in being so far away from this
hearing. It is an easy matter for people from Baltimore to step
in here and address your committee, but we can match data for
data that has been presented here today in the matter of senti-
‘mentality in moving the ship to Baltimore. I am going to say a
few words on the service of this ship. That to me is important. It
has been attached to this station nearly 50 years from back in the
time when Captain McGowan was commandant of the station, and
Captain Hunker also was commandant of the station, when one of
the first drills the boys at the station had in the morning every day
was for them to go up the rigging and over the masts of this ship.
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The Newport training station was in existence 36 years before
any other training station in this country existed. During the war
we trained 60, UUU men, and during that period T will say it trained
10 times as many young men in \ewpmt as had been trained at all
other places in this country.

During all of that time, all of the thousands of young men who
have gone into our service in the Navy, had their inspiration first
hand from the old Constellation alone, splicing rope, tying knots,
and learning the various parts of that old ship, and the inspiration
that went with it.

If you go on the training station, you will find it is one of the most
beaufiful sites in our whole State, prescnted by the city of Newport
to the Navy Department. You go on there, and the first thing you
see is the old Constellation. Visitors, the Navy officers, Navy per-
sonnel, there she is, standing there for the first view, and the boys
when they come from the \Tm\ to the station, they first go to see
the Constellation.

She stands there in front of the Naval War College where all of
the thousands of Navy officers can see her daily.

I can say to you that many of these men, while T cannot give you
their names hecause they are under discipline, if allowed to speak,
could tell you of hundreds of naval officers who have received in-
spiration from that old ship, and the men in the college today, when
they look out of the window, there she is.

Now, our former speaker, Mr. Hancock, spoke about putting the
ship in concrete at Baltimore. The thought is a terrible thought,
and if you wish an example of what can hdppen to a ship in cone 1ete,

1 ask you to go down to East Dartmouth and see that old whaler
which has been put in there by Mr. Green. That ship, from being
taken out of the water, today 1s completely dry rotted, and they do
not know what will become of her.

I want to say one or two other things in rebuttal to what has been
said here. One of you gentlemen spoke about onr cold weather, and
I can say I thank God we have not had any cold weather wlere
we have had to go with airplanes and carry food to the people
stranded on islands,

You have got 38 miles of frozen-solid ice, and the channel is so
narrow vou can barely get through it when it is open.

At he\\pmt we are unl\ 4 miles from the open sea, and there has
not been a time that the Constellation, if she was in condition, could
not have gone to sea, as she has always gone,

The last time she was removed from Newport her pumps were
worked continually from the time she left Newport until the time
she came back, and the report was that it was fortunate she was
not lost, because if they had had any blow she would have been lost.
The report was further that she was never again to be moved.

Senator Typinas. Mr. Beck, can I ask a (]Ueatl()u there

Dr. Brcr. Yes, sir,

Senator Typixes. Are vou making the argument that this ship
should be stationed at the Naval Ac ademy “because she would be
an inspiration to the young men of the Navy?

Dr. Becx. I am not m.lkmu any argument at all, T am showing
you the service she is rendering daily to the enlisted personnel.



20 PRESERVATION AND RESTORATION OF “CONSTELLATIONY

Here only a few days ago, and this comes right home, there were
350 young boys leaving that station to join the fleet of our country.
Those young boys, before they left, were assembled on the deck of
that slﬁp, and were given their last talk as to their conduct as seamen
and as men of our Navy, and where could a more inspiring thing
happen than to send those young men to our Navy from the deck
of the old Constellation?

You would say that she should be removed to Baltimore for people
to look at. They have the same privilege at Newport, but at Newport
I want to say she is an actual part of the Navy today, she performs
a duty to the Navy today, in her association, in her activity with
the fleet when it comes in there, because thousands of boys come in
there, and they come back to the station where they were trained,
and they go aboard that old ship again.

There are one or two further things I would like to speak about
here, if T may take the time.

Senator Gerry. You have plenty of time.

Dr. Brcg. I spoke about Governor Green’s trip, and the legisla-
ture having passed a bill.

Senator Typines. While you are looking up your notes, let me
correct the record, There were more ships leaving Baltimore in
January and February for foreign ports, than in any two similar
months since 1930, and T would like also to point out that Baltimore
stands third in exports.

Senator Gerry. How about battleships, how many did you have
in Baltimore ?

Senator Typines. I could not answer that.

Senator Gerry. You did not have any up there.

Senator Typrxgs. We have them at the Naval Academy but we
may not have had any at Baltimore. .

Furthermore, Baltimore was an American port, and Newport was
a Tory port during the war of 1776.

Dr. Beck. Pardon me!?

Senator Typines. I say Baltimore was an American port and
Newport was a Tory port during the War of 1776.

Dr. Beck. But let me say this, before the Revolution, and this is
of history, Newport was in competition with New York for the ship-
ping of this country. The rivalry was between New York and
Newport, but all of this business is foreign to the question of the
Constellation.

We do not go behind anybody, we do not stand second to any-
body, when it comes to the naval tradition of Rhode Island.

I want to say one thing further, then I am through. This ship
was removed from Newport, and the last time she was removed—
and there have been many requests to have her removed from New-
port, but Secretary Daniels, during his term of office as Secretary of
the Navy, took a hand in the matter, and our now President Roose-
velt, who was then Assistant Secretary of the Navy, took a hand
in the matter, and I want to read you here what the Secretary of the
Navy, Mr. Daniels, decides for the future location of the Constitu-
tion, that it was Newport, refusing the request of citizens of the
District of Columbia that the old frigate be retained at the Wash-
ington Navy Yard.

In denying the request Secretary Daniels said:
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The ship serves too many useful purposes at Newport to be spared from the
training station there.

Senator Typines. Where did that ship go?

Dr. Beck. She is at Newport now.

Senator Typines. You said the Constitution.

Mr. Brok. I meant to say the Constellation. It was not the
Constitution, but it was the Constellation.

Secretary Daniels in his letter further stated :

This is a matter that the Department has given serious considerations, and
it would be pleased to gratify the wishes of the citizens of the District and of
the Honorable Board of Commissioners, but the ship fills an urgent need at the
Newport, R. I, Training Station, where some 750 or 800 newly enlisted young
seamen apprentices are constantly under training. Her location there affords
this constant stream of young men flowing into the naval service an object
lesson of the Navy’s early and best traditions. She is utilized for a number of
purposes connected with the petty officers.

She was at that time in Newport.

I now want to read a letter to Senator Gerry from Franklin D.
Roosevelt, then The Assistant Secretary of the Navy, dated February
16, 1914.

Senator Gerry. That was apparently when I was in the House.

Dr. Beck. The letter reads as follows:

My Dear CoNGRESBMAN : Confirming our talk with the Secretary of the Navy
today, I want to assure you that it is the intention of the Department to have
the U. 8, 8. Constellation return to the naval training station, Newport, R. L.,
after she has made the contemplated visit to Baltimore at the time of the
“Star Spangled Banner Celebration” next September,

Of course we shall probably want to have her visit various other ports on
her way from and to Newport as we feel that the historical record of the
ship makes her an object that would interest many thousands of persons if
they had a chance to see her.

That is signed “Franklin D. Roosevelt, Assistant Secretary of the
Navy.”

Senator Typines. May I point out the ship was at that time in
active service which she is not in now. She was a training ship
in the Navy.

May I ask one question, Dr. Beck, not to be pointed, but in order
to show you how we feel about it?

Dr. Brck. Certainly.

Senator TypiNes. Suppose that ship had been built in Newport,
suppose her first crew had come from Newport, and she had gone to
sea, and her tradition in the wars had been at Newport, would you
not then feel you had a stronger case than Baltimore, if the ship had
been located in Baltimore subsequent to that, as a training ship?

Dr. Brck. I will say we have none of our Admiral Perry ships at
Newport. You might say the same thing as the Senator has said
here, if you start this sort of thing, you do not know where it is going
to stop. We feel we have a legitimate practical use for this old
ship which does not exist and cannot exist in Baltimore.

Senator Gerry. She is used for the seamen apprentices.

Dr. Beck. Yes; she is used for the seamen apprentices today, and
she is visited by visitors and by officers and the men of our Navy.

Senator TypiNes. Mr. Chairman, for the record here I would like
to say 1 have conferred with the Navy Department, and the (on-
stitution was sent to Boston by an act of Congress.

Dr. Beck. Thank you, gentlemen.
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Senator Gerry. Congressman ’Connell is unable to be present
here today, on account of illness. I should like now to call Congress-
man Charles Risk, Congressman of the First District of Rhode
Island.

STATEMENT OF HON. CHARLES RISK, MEMBER OF THE HOUSE
OF REPRESENTATIVES FROM RHODE ISLAND

Mr. Risk. Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, a great deal of ground
has been covered here while I have been busy at another committee
meeting, and T am not familiar with what has gone on in my
absence.

I have heard some of the arguments made at this hearing in favor
of keeping this historical ship at Newport, and we know, Mr. Chair-
man and gentlemen of the committee, that the splendid morale of the
United States Navy is largely attributable to the traditions asso-
ciated with that branch of the service.

We know, as a matter of fact, that the sailor of today, who 1s
enlisting for the first time in the Navy, is better able to absorb, not
only the facts of history, but Navy traditions, due, in a large sense
to the higher degree of education which is obtained by them before
enlisting.

That is caused, as we all know, by the more rigid requirements
which are now being practiced by the Navy before a man is accepted
for enlistment,

On the lower end of the mainland of Rhode Island is the city of
Newport. The city of Newport, Mr. Chairman and gentlemen of
the committee, has always been a Navy city, and rightfully so. It
fought its way through to become a Navy city. It is steeped in
Navy traditions, and so are the citizens of that city.

Not only has Newport been forced to fight to become a Navy city,
but since the close of the World War it has been forced to fight to
preserve its very existence as an integral part of the United States
Navy.

It is a part of the Navy, and the old frigate Constellation is as
much a part of the city of Newport as the city of Newport is a pait
of the United States Navy.

You may say that sentimental reasons alone impel the citizens of
Newport and the State of Rhode Island as a whole to rise in remon-
strance at this proposal to remove this ship from Newport, and to
protest. Sentimental reasons alone would suffice, but men better able
than I to present them, have told you, and given to you conclusively
the true reasons why this ship should not be removed.

To come back to the sentimental situation, just recently Newport
has been opened again to train newly enlisted naval recruits, and
they have this ship there in her slip, and they are inspired by it,
and the splendid officers at Newport are attempting, in addition to
keeping the fundamental rules of naval procedure and naval work,
to mstill in the minds and the hearts of those boys a respect for
the American institutions.

The Constellatron is an American institution, and peculiarly a
Newport institution. My reason for saying that is the statement
made by Dr. Beck from the record of his notes. Tt is an institution
peculiar to Newport because of the adopted policy of the United
States Navy in keeping 1t in Newport. |



PRESERVATION AND RESTORATION OF “CONSTELLATION?? 23

As to the benefit which might result in moving this ship from
Newport to Baltimore or any other station, would it offset the
harm that might result to the country, and the Navy in general, as
the result of removing the ship from Newport? Mr. Chairman
and gentlemen, if we are to foster and maintain that unswerving,
unwavering loyalty and devotion so indispensable in time of war
with a great job to perform and equally indispensable in time of
peace, to repel the efforts of those who seek to break down our
American institutions by the introduction of un-American doetrines,
Communistic and otherwise, we can ill afford to do anything which
will injure or tend to break down the high morale of the United
States Navy.,

Thank you.

Senator Gerry. Mr. Edward J. Corcoran, of the Newport Cham-
ber of Commerce, will be the next.

The Caamrman. We will be glad to hear you, Mr. Corcoran.

STATEMENT OF EDWARD J. CORCORAN, PAST PRESIDENT,
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, NEWPORT, R. I

Mr. Corcoran, Mr. Chairman and gentlemen, I shall be brief. I
merely wish to sum up the arguments as I have heard them today.

The argument which is being made, and possibly a safe argu-
ment, I will admit, by representatives from Baltimore, is that the
ship was built in that port, and manned by a Baltimore crew we da
not deny.

We have also heard of the chapter of Baltimote in the history of
this country, which we do not deny; but we also maintain Newport
has just as fine a chapter, but T believe you gentlemen are not con-
cerned so much with the sentimental side of the picture.

The thing that has impressed me during this entire hearing is that
in court we always raise the question of jurisdiction and it seems
to me that is a vital point at the hearing today.

One of you gentlemen, one of the Senators, has very properly
asked the jurisdiction of this committee. While the committee has
jurisdiction, and while I am sure the Navy Department would re-
spect the wishes of this committee, I believe that, rather than caus-
ing embarrassment to the Navy in making a choice, that any deci-
sion of this committee taking the Constellation away from Newport,
would be an embarrassment to the Navy Department.

We have heard about the claims of Baltimore, and we have heard
about the various governors of the States of the Union who have
very courteously sent in their letters.

Those letters, it seems to me, bespeak a very active managing com-
mittee, but nothing more.

We have nothing here from the Navy Department presenting
their side. We have presented data from the Navy Department
showing this ship should not be removed. We have also presented
the fact this ship is a great inspiration to the United States Navy,
and as Senator Gerry has properly said the United States Navy
does not mass in Baltimore, but the United States Navy visits Nar-
ragansett Bay. That is the echief naval establishment of the At-
}anlt.ic coast, outside of Norfolk, and the ships come in there regu-
arly.
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This ship, the Constellation, 1s an inspiration to the men in the
Navy. We have a large training station there, to which men come
from all over the Nation, and it is an inspiration to those men.

In conclusion I want to say there is another legal argument we
could make. Senator Tydings prefaced his remarks by saying to
return the child to the parent, and there is another well-recognized
law, and that is the law of adoption. Where a child has been
reared and kept for years by its adopted parents, there.is a law
preventing the taking of the child away from those parents. :

There is also the law of old age, where a man has grown old e T
and become rooted to a spot, and it is bad and inhuman to take = o
that man from those surroundings. '

I say it is inadvisable, for the reasons you have heard, to remove
the Constellation, and it will be a real hardship to the city of New-
port if this ship is removed, and the laws of adoption preclude any
such action being taken.

Thank you.

Senator Gerry. T want to say one word in conclusion.

One thing has been brought ¢ut, but T want to bring it out more
strongly, and that is that in the first place Newport is a great naval
base. Narragansett Bay is one of the greatest bases on the Atlantic
coast.

That bay is visited constantly by the Navy, and the old Con-
stellation is over by the war college and the training station, so that
not only the boys have the inspiration of the old Navy which is
very important, but also all of the sailers of the fleet, when they come
in, see the Constellation. In addition, Newport being a great sum-
mer resort, it is seen by many visitors.

Whatever may be said about the climate of Maryland in winter,
we certainly have it on them in the summer.

Senator Typixes. That is right.

Senator Gerry. There is a tremendous number of people who go
by that old ship and see it with its full rig, and learn their American
history first-hand that way. Possibly they do not go on board but
they do see the old ship, and all of the sailors of the fleet are there,
when they come in from their eruises.

In that conjunction, T want to say she has been there for 50 years,
and she is a landmark, and we know Rhode Island loves her just
as much as those in Maryland. She is just as much a part of our
naval history as that of Maryland, because after all, a ship’s history
is the history of the nation.

She is a national ship, and we want her to remain there as an
inspiration to those boys at the training station. The young Navy
officers coming to Annapolis also have their historic ships there and
in Newport we have the old Constellation, and we want to keep her.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The Cramrmax. Senator Metealf, do you wish to say anything for
the record?

Senator Mercarr. T will have nothing to say now.

The Cuamrymax. The time being 12 o'clock, and the Senate being
now about to convene, if agreeabre to the committee, we will stand
adjourned until call by the Chair, or until the next regular meeting.

(Thereupon, at 12:05 p. m., the hearing was adjourned.) i

X






June 22, 1936

. firs Verne 4, Chatelain
Bureuu of Natlonal Parks
Department of the Interior
Washington, D. Ca

Dear lr. Chatelalin;

I have been txping to get over to see you for the pant two woeks and
an préev.nted again, t s other businsas,

Pirat I would a s on behalf of the Soglety of the vwar of 1812, for
the privil of ho the Defanders Day Xerolses at Fort on

oon September 13th 1956, I have to ir. Palmor about this
and would also remind you that September 12th has beon a municipal holiday
in Bultimore for over yours and the entertainment has always been gon=
duected by our Socloety.

I also vanted to talk to you about the & guns which have been recently
r-mutn: {ron u:rm- nﬂt S ml- to {un at MI o=
Henry. FPrankly hough partment was go 0 either
Sea goant defense or parrison carriagea, to whieh them w have bean no
objegtion; although I can see how your advisor, who was oviden not famile
iar with military eonditions Baltimore dnring the War of 1812, hes
gons wrong in the matter.

The fagts are that the mt.inthuun{: had & vory limited
supply of ordnance and de ed lar mtuuha. There was how=
ever, definite of gun parriages for pea comnt defeonse and for garrisons.
ioreover horse ry wag recommended to supplement soa oount defonse amd
this foree was made np of voluntesers from the nearby eiti who auprlisd
their own equipmaent. The carriages Lop thig wviso woro 1y 3 ta
than fleld carriages to insure quigk trmnaport to poin 1eoded Immo
ate protegtion. This condition prevailed at Baltinore leulurly where
at least alx uu{ulu of volumteer artillery oupplenen the one nm?
of the Uy 04 artillery that was at Fort Hehenrys

Wre Falmsr tells me that it now pnul to use our oarriasges for g;wu

vay tut I would asic you to def ne wa feol that the horse Llexy
garr are more historicaslly eo t Tor our guns than the field earriuge..
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W, HALL HARRIS HARRIS & THOMPSON

H. OLIVER THOMPSON ATTORNEYS AT LAW

W. HALL HARRIS, JR, 433-445 TITLE BUILDING
BALTIMORE, MD.

7
December 1, 1937

Mr, James E. Hancock
2122 St. Paul Street
Baltimore.

My dear Mr. Hancock:

You may recall that, some years since, 1 contribu-
ted my feeble efforts to the good cause of saving Fort licHenry
from the clutches of the would-be destroyers.

I am trying to clear up accumulations of papers in
my office and it has occurred to me there may be something in
this file whiech would fill a vacancy in yours. If you care to

take a look the devouring flames will be restrained.

Yours very truly,

\ ~—
S
T fatl e
Eepy
‘ . ~—~——
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February 2, 1938

Mr. James E. Hancock, President,
Society of the War of 1812 in Maryland,
521 W. Lombard Street,
Baltimore, Maryland
Dear Mr. Hancoeck:
Your Special Attention is directed to enclosed regarding
mThy the United States Frigate Constellation should be
returned to her Home Port, Baltimore, and Anchored at Fort
McHenry".

Will you not, with other citizens of the Free State of
Maryland, support our efforts, and will you not memorialize, at this
time,

The President of the United States
The Vice President of the United States(Speaker of the UsS.Senate)
The Speaker of the House of Representatives of the United States
and the respective Chairmen of the Senate and House Naval Affairs
Committees at Washington, Ds C. viz,
Honorable David I. Walsh, Chairman, of Massachusetts
Honorable Carl Vinson, Chairman, of Georgia, respectively;
also memorializing all Maryland Senators and Congressmen of the
United States.

Certainly this can be properly considered naught but a duty
cheerfully to be performed.

Perhaps this may be the psychological, opportune moment to
bring sbout passage of the bills in Congress, in the Senate and
House as mentioned.

“DON'T GIVE UP THE SHIP"

§ill you not loyally, NOW, do your part for Baltimore and
the cause of Patriotism and Love of Country?

Thanking you in advance and hoping for your favorable and
early reply,

Faithfully yours,

Elewe A

EDWARD Se KING, Chairman, Constellation Committee
The Gavel Club of Baltimgpé-the Official Representae

tive of the Mayor of Baltimore
First Vice President, The Gavel Club of Baltimore.
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- Baltimore, Maryland,
PRESIDENTS Dear Jim:
AND
e e R Flease note in comnection with our vonversation Mondgy
night last, Maryland Historical Society. Can you add any
ADVERTISING CLUB 'timlation?
THE AMERICAN Lecion Kindest regards,

AUTOMOBILE CLUB oF MARYLAND Edmd 3. King

BALTIMORE PRESS cLus

be Mr, John W, Yarrell, President,

BAL'sr;}:g:séxA:T:ng LUMBER The Gavel Club of Baltimore,
e 9th Floor, ridelity Building,
CIVITAN CLUB OF BALTIMORE Baltimore, Maryland,
ey Miss larie 0'Dea, Publicity Chairman,

The Constellation Committee,
920 H. Monastery Avenue,
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I OPTIMIST CLUB
ReciProOCITY CLUB
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MARYLARD HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Anno 1844
201 Yest Monumment Street
Baltimore
February eleventh
ol 2% g |

My, Edward 5. King, Chairman,
The Constellation Committee,
o/o The Traffic Club,

507 Lord Baltimore Hotel.

M*-m‘

!mlotm.\fth Mmm-umwihcmuurm
Soclety and g copy of the following resolution will be forwarded to each
of the various persona named by you.

VHEREAS - The Maryland Historical Society is keemly interested

: in preserving the historical traditions of the State
of Maryland and the City of Baltimore; and in association with
the Society of the War of 1812 in land and other historical
and patriotic organizations, it has sponsored the several bille
that have been intorduced in Congress to restore the U,5,Fpigate
"CONSTELLATION" and refturn it to Baltiuore.

AND WHERSAS = The U.8,Frigate "CONSTELLATION" was largely manned

by Maryland men and was armed with cannem from Vort
Mgenry so that 1% was the first V.5, Frigate that was cquipped
t0 go to sea prepared to fight,

THRREFORE BE IT RESOLVED.- That the Maryland Historical Soclety

continues i{ts plea to Congress and urges the Maryland
Delagation therein, to save the U.J.frigate "CONSTELLATION' and
station her at Fort MoHenry as a Just recognition of the prominent
pagt that was taken by Maryland in founding the U.S.Mavy.

Hoping that this action will be of some assistance t0 your
Committee and that you may accomplish your laudable purpose, 1 am,
Very sincerely,
{signed) Clinton b, Rigge,

Fresident.,
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Address care of The Tpaffic Ulwh of Baltimere,
Boon 307, Lord Baltimre lotel, Baltimore, ¥d,

Fevruary 17, 1938
Tydings,
MEMBERSHIP mumhm‘mp
o mmmmmm.mmm.
PRESIDENTS Whﬂ- |

QICBEDTFARII’S mwm“m“u'
B e bl I have not hoard from you lmen in reply %o sy letter of
> sry Sed ne to arvenging theough the Nomorable .gvid L.

Pebrusry kindly _
THE ANERICAN LEsion Falsh and Honorablo Carl Vinsen the sespective ebairmen of the twe

AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF MARYLAND m “ ml‘u“ ' I' ‘ ” m'l ..

BaLTiMoRE PREss cLus ¥e have our monthly meeting Menday next aud might I ask 1f
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BALTIMORE-WAsHINGTON Lumeer  SHPERLally sonocrning per Im the "vider” appropriation, the

SALES CLUB, INC.

CIVITAN CLUB OF BALTIMORE is the MMI m Ban of mw page A, first
section, the folled ng spoesrss " 3
"Fashington = The UsHeS.Somers, nowest of the navy's destroyers,

ENGINEERS CLUB OF BALTIMORE n“_m m m m“’ “nm mm for the m
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Febe 22nd,1938,

n’ Mmﬁ 3. King.
Preight Dgnrmen *
B! & ot B Fey

Baltos & Qharles 5t8.,

Dear King:=

Refering to ﬁum of Pebruary 17th, I anm ineloging
in this tho resolutions thot ware paaaodrgy The Sooioty of the
War of 1812 In Maryland, Thursdny February WBth, as follown:

Wheroas < fhe ago.rt of Baltimore did Turnish and 6quip the
firot two varshiipe and the frigate "Viralnia®", the fivet
frignte For the Jontinuntsl F vy and 414 also eonip and madne
tain a fleet of 248 reglatered privetecrs during the var Yor
American Tndependenco,

And wherees = The port of Baltimors Gid farnish and omuip more
worshipn, ineluding the friguts "Cons tallation’, the first fripate
O oias Us Su Navyy and the State of Maryland dld supply mors
effigers Pfor this firet U, 3, Bavy than any other eity the
United States,.

And vhoreas = During the War of 1812, nearly one thirdé of the ware
chips that wers in the U, 3, Bavy, had been bnilt in Baltimove and
one fifth of the offigers ayl one elghth of the men in the U, 3,
Havy at that period were Mary land men,

' Mrﬁg ba it r?‘a:g.vﬁ‘:hﬂ'gat the s:ozl.at;r o{ h:hg ey ;:‘1 13%2 in
liaxy 1a a?tnr 8 wi ongress to save S« Frigate
"Censtellation" and station her at Fort deHenry, ﬁm;.- her birthe

00, as a i:ut regognition of the ¥aluable part that was taken
Jiaxyland founding the Us 8. liavy,

i President.,



Fehe 24%h,1936.

Hone Millard B, Tydings,
Senate Office Bldg.,

Washington, D3 Ce

Dear Zenatori=

Por over twentyefive years The Sosiety of the War of 1612 in
Maryland has hoped and worked for the raturn of the U, 3. Frigate
ngonsteilation” to Baltimore and I am now regquested by its board to
inglude in this a copy of the following rocent resolutions that were

pasaed at ite February meeoting:

Whereas = The port of Baltimore did fuynish and equlp the firet
two warships and the frigate "Virginia", the first frigate for
the Qontirentsl Navy end did also equip end mairtein & flest of
248 rogistered privetsers during the War Tor American Indepenisuces

And whoersas = Yhe tE:ﬂ of Beliimore 4id furnish and equlp more war-
ships, inelvding frigate “Oonetellation”, ths Tirst Trigmte of
the U. 3. Kavys and the State of Juryland aid m%)gly more officers
for this Lirst U. S. Navy than any othey efty in the United “tutes,

And whereas « During the Wexr of 1812, nesrly ons thiréd of thc ware
ships that were in $hol. 3. Navy, had beon built in Paltinore, snd
one fifth of the officers and one eighth of the men in the U, I,

Navy at that period wore Maryland men.

Therefor be it resolved < That ithe Society of the War of 1812 in
Maryland sgain pleads with Congress to wave thel, 5. Pripate
"Gonstollation” and station her at Fort lMeHenry, neayr her birthe
lace, us a % recognition of the valuable part ihat was taken
% Varyland founding the U, 5, lavy.

' 1 would also take this ty to hope that lr. Ernest Green
has your support for reappoiniment as Postuaster of Saltinore.

 Those who come in frequent gentaet with the administration of
the Baltimore Post Office, appreciate the courteous and capable manner
/in whieh Mr. Green has conducted its affairs and we woull regret any

. ghango that might alter the present cond ition.

Very truly yours,

Pepident.
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Pobe 24%th,1938.

Hon, 3tephon W, Gambrill,
House of Reprssentatives,
Washington, De Cs

Dear Sir:e

For over twentyeiive years Ihwe Scoicty of the war of 18l2 in
Meryland hag hoped and worked Tor the retwrn of tholl, 3, Fripnie
"gons tellation® to Ralitimore and [ em now requested by its board te
ingiude in this a copy of the following recent renolutions that were
pasged at ite Peobrusry meoting:

Whereas = The port of Baltimore 4id furnish and equip the first
two warahipn and tho frigate "Virginis", the first frimte Tor

the Gontinvatsl Nswy, and 454 also equip and meinfain & flset of
246 registersd privatosys during tha UVar for American Indopeuicinces

And whoersag ~ The porte of Balilmops did furnish and oquig nora Waie
ships, ireivdiag e frigate "Gomstallatien”, the Pirat Trigate of
the U 3. Navys anl $ho Sfate of Nexyland 214 awpply mera offigers
for this first Us 3. Havy than any other eity in vhe United SUaiede

und whersas = During the War of 1812, nearly ome third of thé ware
a . that were in the T, 5. Navy had baen buiit in Baltinmore, and

one fifth of the of ficers and ons alghth of ths mem in tuo U, 5.

Navy at that period wers lMaryland mene

Thersfor he 1t resclved = That ths Soelety of the Jar of 181° in
Heryland again pleads with ‘ to save the U. 3, Frigate
"Gorztellation™and station her at Fort lMelenry, near her birthe
lage, 48 a i:at recognition of the valuable part that was taken
Ey laryland in founding the U. 3. Navys

1 would slso teke this opportunity to tha m.mtm
has your support for resppointment as Postmaster Baltinmoros

Those wno come in frequent contast with the administration of
the Baltimore Post Office, appreciate the courteous and capable marner
in whiech lrs Green has conducted its sffairs and we would regret any
change that might alter the preseni condition.

Very truly yours,

President.



July 28, 1952

The Homorsble James Devereaux
House of Hepresentatives
Waghington, D.C.

Dear Sir:

I have been direeted by the Socie
of the War of 1812 in the State of Maryland
to seek information from you concerning a
draft of a proposed bill itransmitted to the
House from the Assistant Secretary of Defense
wiéhh concerns an important Maryland relie
of the War of 1812. Cur information 1is
obtained from the g -
gqm 8, 1952, p. 5044, iten
a bill ... to suthorize the dispouitlon
of the U.S.5. Constellation ..."

We wpild appreciate any information

you eould give us concerning the progress
of this bill and its intent as concerns the

famous old frigate Congtellation, sister
ship of the U.3.F. Congtitul which was
built in Baltimore he ur Sceclety and

izations are naturally dee intere in
the preservation of this symbol of our State's
contributions to vietory in the Second War
for American Independence.

a number of other Maryland pqiriotia or,

Cordially yours,

J. Elliott Green, Jr,
Secretary



JAMES P. S. DEVEREUX HOME OFFICE:
SECOND DISTRICT, MARYLAND 1431 REISTERSTOWN RoAD
PIKESVILLE 8, MARYLAND

Congress of the Wnited States
Touse of Representatives
Washington, B, €,

July 31, 1952

Mr. J. Elliott Green, Jr.
Secretary
The Society of the War of 1812

in the State of Maryland
1900 Walnut Avenue
Baltimore 22, Maryland
Dear Mr, Green;

In reply to your letter of July 28, HR 7812,
"a bill .., to authorize the disposition of the U.S.S.
Constellation ..." died with the adjournment of the
82nd Congress.

I can appreciate your interest in the U.S.S. Con-
stellation and shall look into this matter at greater
length when I return to Washington, D, C,

With kindest regards, T am

Sincerely

’/J: 88 P. S. DBT&I‘SHX, Mo'c.

JPSD:1b




TID DALTI ORE 4D OHIO GLEE CLUB
Baltiore 1, laryland

Fellow llembers

-
The llonorable George L. Radcliffe, former U. S. Senator (you 1il1
remember that our singing at the dinner given in his honor at the FEmerson a
few months ago was enthusiastically received) has just phoned ne, He advised
thaet he had accepted the chaimanship of the committee being formed to provide
an adequate rceeption for the U,S. wvarship "Constellation" on its arrival in
Baltiiore Harbor,

You have undoubtedly read that this ship is coming dowm in .drydock
from its present anchorage in Doston and that it will be ertbedded in concrete
at Fort licHenry as a patriotic shrine, As I rceall it, it wvas built and launched
at Baltimore before it participated in the iar of 1812,

All reception plans, Senator Radcliffe explained, are tentative, HNote
withstanding, he expects that a sizable group of people will board the city
SeSe Lotrobe on the morning of the expected arrival and steam dowm the bay to

meet the Constellation neor the Chesapeale Bay Bridge,

The Senator would like very much if as nany men from the club as possible
can participate, to sing the Star Spancled Banner and ilail Coluwibia Happy Lend.
This latter song, it is understood, wus sung at the launching of the ship, e
have both nuibers in our repertoire and Dr, Dash will be available to comduct us,
regardless of whether the boat arrives on Tucsday or liednesday. e shall
probably be able to have a small piamo on the boat so th.t lirs, Reed can accompany,
The musical selections will be brought by Gordon,

In vieu of the very limited tine, i1l you not please ansucr and mail
back to me i.mediately the enclosed questionnaire in the enclo ed envelope. I am
asking on the questionnaire tl._t you give me jour telcphone mumber since it will
probably be necestary for us to telenhone every man vho will be available, to give
him the details,

I should add that this will undoubtedly be a daytime affair, probably a
morning affair, Lut I love that notiithstanding e can have subrtantial participa=

tion, DO den participating will, of course, be excused from their work for
this project wathout penaity.c - ° ’

I need not tell you that the clwb is lhornored in being invited to
participate in this historic evemnt, the subsequent course of vhich will play an
important part in Baltinore's future history.

: Re I, Van Sant
August L, 1955 Secretary

CC- The Hon, George L., Radeliffe
Iy, Dan, Burkhardt

/ il = Caow 1O €V 1o Wi



August 5, 1955

ARRIVAL OF THE "CONSTELLATION"

To the Individual or Organization Addressed:

To the best of our knowledge at the present moment the U. S. Frigate
"Constellation" will come home to Baltimore on Tuesday, August 9th.

Ve will not know the exact time of her arrivel in the Bay on Tuesday
until Monday, the 8th. The purpose of thig letter is to give you some ad-
vance notice and invite you to participate in the welcome to this fine old
ship, which was built in Baltimore in 1797 and now comes to a permanent
resting place in her home port.

Events have moved so swiftly since the Navy advised us that the ship
was about to be returned to Baltimore, that it has been impossible as yet
to complete detailed arrangements for welcoming her. Please watch the
week-end and Monday newspapers for the detalls.

I can, however, advise you that the City boat "Latrobe" will leave
Pier 7, foot of President street, on Tuesday morning, the 9th, at an hour
to be ammounced in the newspapers, to meet the floating drydock carrying
the "Constellation", probably in the neighborhood of the Chesapeake Bay
Bridge, and escort her to Baltimore. You are cordially invited to join
the party on the "Latrobe".

This historic event has been made possible through the work of the
Constellation Commission, of which Mr. Neil H. Swanson is chairman, and
the cooperation of the City of Baltimore and State of Maryland. Many other
organizations and individuals have had a part in our successful effort and
I wish it were possible for me to write to you all individually.

I repeat, please watch the newspapers for further details, including
the departure time of the "Latrobe". Further information may also be se-
cured on Monday from Mrs. Arthur P. Sewell, curator of the Flag House
(Plaza 2-2000), and Mr. G. H. Pouder, of the Association of Commerce, who
is chairman of the Constellastion Committee of the Maryland Historical
Society (Lexington 9-7600).

I hope indeed you will be with us for this significant occasion, and
will encourage your friends who have boats to join the "Constellation"
welcoming flotille in the Bay and procced with her to the Port of Baltimore.

Sincerely,
% e ~p
P b e .
a’ﬁubﬂ¢Wa€?<, g PRV 4 =

George ©. Radcliffe, Chairmay,
GLR:eh "Constellation" Welcoming Committee

|
\
/
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THE BALTIIORE sND OLIC GLEL CLUB
Baltimore 1, lleryland

Fellow llembers:

Thanks to those of you who have accepted for the trip down the Bay on the Latrobe
tomorrow morning to grcet the Constellation on its expected arrival in drvdock,
Such men as have accepted have been advised by telephone that they are to board
the Latrobe not later than 8:00 All, It is docked at Pier 7, at the foot of
President Street, A bus for those from the club participating will leave the
East Side of Camden Station at 7:45 All,

The Honorable George L. Radeliffe, who is chairman of the Reception Committee,
advised me by phone this morning tlat in addition to the welcome via the Latrcbe,
as outlined in my letter to you of August L, there will be a FORIAL WELCOLIH
ceremony at the U, 5, Naval Training Stution at Fort ilcHenry at 11 Ail on
Viednesday of this week, The Secretary of the Navy and Governor licKeldin will
be therc,

By that time, the Constellation will have been floated out of drydock and will
be on her own botton, The Senator urges this as the more important of the
two welcoming ceremonies and will certainly aypreciate it if as many of the
menmbers of the club as possible be present,

Dr, Dash and lips. Heed will be there on both occasions and we shall use the "Star
Spangled Banner" and “Hail Columbia" on both occasions and, also, at the Haval
Station ceremony we want to have available "This is liy Country," Please bring
it

Hay I ask you to telephone my secretary, liss Talbott, LE 9-0400, Extension 821,
as soon as you receive this letter, if it is going to be possible for you to be
at the 11 All Vednesday ceremony. A bus will be available Wednesday iorning
to take the group to the Training Station at Fort licHenry., It will leave the
East Side of Camden at 10:15 Ali,

All B & O men will be excused for both ceremonies, without penalty, Such oute
side men as can participate in these historic events are urged to purticipate,
If you prefer to use your own car to Fort MeHemry and return, please do so,

In order to give us an idea of the size group that ve will have, please phone

Miss Talbott just as soon as you can concerning your availability for the
Wednesday ceremonye.

) R, M, Van Sant
August 8, 1955 Secretary

CC= The Hon., George L. Radcliffe
lYp. Dan Burkhardt

Bt — COV F1P& 177 s



_ DEPARTMENT OF THE Navy
OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF NAVAT OPERATIONS
WASHINGTON 25, p, ¢,

in reply refer to
OP-29B/mab
Ser 309p29
22 August 1952
The Honorable J, Pogl Devereux
House of Representatives
Washington 25, D0,

My dear pr, Devereux;

i

-
-

The following information concerning the CONSTELLA TION
is forwarded for your use in replying €
Mr, J. Elliott Green, Jr., Secretars

War of 1812 in the State of MarylduM)

The bill (H,R, 7812) referred tg : . Green's letter
introduced before the last 9 -ess not enacted; however,
Ve are assured that it ¥ ftroffuced again before the
next Congress, The intenftf gt bill was to provide for
the restoration and maintdpmg _’f the USS CONSTITUTION and
to authorize the disgaditiono the UsS CONSTEILA TION y S8
HARTFDRD, USS OLY sRalo o REGON,

The problem now cork Sryen
can be preserved at all, She is in g very dilapidated
condition, It hag been estimateg that the restoration would

vent her collapse in g graving dock, Tt ig for these reasons
that the Chief of the Bureau of Ships has reluctantly
recommended the Scrapping of this famous RIGATE .

Sincerely yours,

E. R, GARDNER
Captain, Usy (Ret)
Asst, Director of Naval History



-~ ‘MMESP S. DEVEREUX HOME OFFICE:

| i Congress of the United States
ﬁouﬁz of Representatives
Washington, B, €,

August 26, 1952

Mr, J. Elliott Green, Jr,

Secretary

Society of the War of 1812 in the State of Maryland
1900 Walnut Avenue

Baltimore 22, Maryland

Dear Mr. Green:

I am enclosing a copy of a letter I received from Captain
Gardner, Assistant Director of Naval History, relative to the
USS CONSTELIATION. I would appreciate your comments with respect
to this letter.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincgrely y{@rs, e
%P. 85 Devereux, M.C.

JPSD:sb

Enclosure
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Mayor Thomas D'Alesandro, Jr,
City Hall
Bal timore 2, Marylam

Dear Mr. Mayor:

Recently I received from your office copies of your Constellation Proclamation,
which I have given to Dan Burkhardt for distribution, since hB office is centrally
located.

I should like to express to You my own sincere appfoc:latton and also that of the

others who have thus through your thoughtfulness come into possession of a document
that will grow in historie significance with the passing e ars,

It seems to me fitting to add that this gracious little act, which affects only a
few individuals, is but the latest of a long series of actions by which you have
demonstrated your very deep ingrest in matters related to the history of our great
city. As an officer of the Flag House Association.I have seen, over the years, the
gratifying results efmuonﬁminglnpportetmdforhtom the old Flag
House a national shrine of the first rank., As chairman of the Patriotic Cavalcade
I have watched the City Celebration of Defenders Day approach once more the importance
that it formerly held for over a hundred years, and lost for some reason sometime
after 191k, Your sturdy support of the Constellation Committee is but the latest

of your patriotic concern.

In the nature of things, it is not often that a chief executive, subjected to the
strain and pressures attendant upon conducting the complex affairs of a mighty city,
is able to discern the great potential source of strength that 1lies in awakening
the public's consciousness to the glorious deeds of their forefathers, who laid the
solid foundations upon which succeeding generations have built, even unto the present
day. Baltimore is fortunate in having a Mayor who not only is keenly aware of the

into effective action.

Those individuals and organizations whose function it is to lead in matters historical
and patriotic are growing increasingly conscious of the cooperative spirit that
emanates from the City Hall. Certaihly my own society - the Society of the War of
1812 in Maryland - happily and gratefully acknowledge how very much your support and
that pf your secretary Mr, Walter Vanneman have meant to us in the carrying out of
our chief objective - the commemoration of Defenders Day.
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U. S. FricaTE CONSTELLATION

Courtesy of the Baltimore News Post

Historical Notes on the Constellation

Launched at Baltimore Sept. 7, 1797 — commanded by Thomas Truxton and manned by a
company of Marylanders — credited with silencing more guns on enemy ships than her sister ship,
the Censtitution — her first mission, the rescue of sixty Americans from prison at Havana —
Feb. 9, 1799, after severe fighting, captured the French Frigate I'Insurgente in the West Indies —
Feb. 2, 1800, defeated the French Frigate La Fengeance after five hour night battle at Guadaloupe
— in May, 1800, came under command of Captain Alexander Murray of Chestertown — later
from 1802-
1815 took part in operations against Barbary pirates and assisted in the capture of the Algerian
Frigate Mashuda — during the War of 1812 was blockaded at Norfolk, Va.. by the British fleet,

although her hoats assi

commanded by Charles G. Ridgely and John Rodgers of Harford County, successively

sted in the capture of British hoats off Craney Island — protected American
commerce during Civil War — in 1873 assigned as training ship at the Naval Academy — last
visit to Baltimore during centennial in 1914 — returned to Baltimore for her permanent stay in
1955. With succeeding years. the Constellation will become an ever-growing inspiration to

patriotic Americans,

Committee of Arrangements

S. Denmead Kolb—President
Herbert Lee Trucheart— Marshal

Carroll C. Hopkins—Chairman

Leslie W. Chittenden Joseph €. Hopkins John T. Shehan
Henry Powell Hopkins, Sr. Jolin A, Pente Charles F. Siein
Henry Powell Hopkins, Jr. William H. Pitcher Ashby Gordon Stiff

George Washington Williams



Dinner Program

COCKTAILS

InvocaTion — Rev. William Oliver Smith, D.D.
Former Pastor of The Church of the Good Shepherd

OPENING CEREMONIES
“To the Colors”
“The Star Spangled Banner”

“Pledge to the Flag” — Mrs. Thomas S. George
State Regent, Maryland State Soctety, 1).A.R.

DinNER
Toasts: “To the President of the United States” — 5. Denmead Kolb,
President of the Maryland Society

“To the Defenders of Baltimore™ — William H. Pitcher.
Deputy President General

“To the U. S. Frigate Constellation”—John A. Pentz,
Past President of the Maryland Society

Reply—Hon. George L. Radcliffe

Appress by Neil H. Swanson — Chairman of the Constellation Commission
BeNEDICTION

Dancing — Rivers Chambers Orchestra

Menu
Frest FRUIT SUPREME
HearTs 0oF CELERY Mixep OLIvES
CrEAM oF MusHRoOM Sour
HaLr Sturrep Capon
Au GraTiN PoTaTOES
Broccorr
MIXED GREEN SALAD
Ro1as BurTER
Frozen CAKE
Demr-Tasse SAUTERNE

As has been true since its origin. the Society of the War of 1812 in the State of Maryland is taking
a leading part in the Baltimore City eelebration of Defenders Day. The program of these festivities is
enclosed. The Committee urges that the members of the Society and their guests participate in the
activities of the City celebration as fully as possible,




Roster of the Maryland Society

James F. Adams, IV
Lawrence I. Ashley
Charles Burch Athey

C. Elliott Baldwin
Summerfield Baldwin. Jr.
Alvin K. Baskette

Richard Wingate Bauer
John Oregon Benson
Richard Constable Bernard
John L. Bordley

W. Beverly Bristor

Thomas Francis Cadwalader
Lee Cummins Carey
Arthur B. Cecil

Leslie W. Chittenden
Stuart MacD. Christhilf, Jr.
John Devine Cobb, Jr.
Henry T. Collenberg, Jr.

B. Frank Cromwell

Curtis Carroll Davis
Charles Squires Dell, Jr.
Francis G. Dickey

Thomas Van Arden Dukehart
David Englar, Jr.

Howard S. Fitzhugh, 11
Dulany Foster

Samuel R, Fowler, Jr.
Arthur D. Gans

Thomas Stevens George
Edwin Bernard Green

J. Elliott Green, Jr.
William Burton Guy, Jr.
Norris Harris

Henry C. Harrison, Jr.
Randall Groves Hay
Walter Focke Herman
John Guido Hisky

Irvin Holden

Carroll Creswell Hopkins

Henry Powell Hopkins
Henry Powell Hopkins, Jr.
Joseph Carroll Hopkins
Stuart Cator Hopper
William B. Hutchison
George Edwin Ijams
George Edwin ljams, Jr,
Andrew Reid Johnson. Jr.
George Benson Keen
George Young Klinefelter
David William Kolb
Stanley Denmead Kolb
Stanley Denmead Kolb, Jr.
Amos R. Koontz

James William Koontz, 11
William H. Lloyd

‘Howard MacCarthy, Jr.
Richard C. Manning, 111
Madison Marine

James Graham Marston
Joseph Pentz Martin
Everard K. Meade. Jr.
Thomas Wright Meade
Christian Emmerich Mears
J. William Middendorf, Sr.
Rowland Yearley Mills
William A. Mitchell
Philip Myers

Philip Myers, 11T

Harry Wright Newman
Guy Hudson Parr

Guy Hudson Parr, Jr.

Lee Sutherland Parr

B. Hayden Pentz

John A. Pentz

Frederick C. Peregoy, Jr.
William Henry Pitcher
Thomas Parren Plummel:

Charles Howard Reeder

Charles Leonard Reeder
Oliver H. Reeder

T. Leonard Reeder
Howard H. Reese

Horace K. Richardson
Robert L. Roberts

Robert L. Roberts, Jr.
George Sadtler Robertson
E. A. Rossman

Mat Sample

George F. Sander, 111
John Lowry Sanford
William L. Sanford
Thomas J. Sappington
Alfred E. Sharp, Jr.
Daniel Edward Shehan
J. Brooke Shehan

John Thomas Shehan
William Henry Shehan
William Henry Shehan, Jr.
St. George L. Sioussat
James Edward Stansbury
Charles F. Stein, Jr.
Charles F. Stein, 111
Ashby Gordon Stiff
Ashby Gordon Stiff, Jr.

F. Edmund Sutton

Neil H. Swanson

Howard R. Taylor
Charles Howard Tinges
Herbert Lee Trueheart
Harold Tschudi

Brison Cumming Tucker
John Albert Walls
Joseph Elmer Weisheit
Thomas Augustine Whelan
Oliver B, Wight

George Washington Williams

Ernest Elmer Wooden




m 1799 paltimore had 2 song.
nmmmmmcwmmw-nmmmm-mm
victary, HuthMit;Wﬂww,mw“
wmum;mmmnw-mmmﬂmummrmmm
ayphatic fashion,
mm;s-pt.ll;munnmumhtHiumuWMthmﬂm:
This tim it 41l be rondered in group singing by the B, & 0, iailrosd Glee Club during
the Defenders' Day cercmomies taking place at Fort Mellemry in shich the old frigate will
be honorod,
htﬂuﬂmmﬂmmum; hw.afﬂwld.%lhamutr;ﬂ.ﬂ.
nmmutmu;wmamdmun-mmi. e Jenidns studied the
mw?;mmghwmﬂﬂum.mmmummum
singing by @ growp, _ B (]
The Dausbters of 1812, however, not only male sugrestions; they, also, carry them out,
e of their writer members is author of a posm on the COMSTELLATION used widely in the
last year and a half on programs of the historical and patribiic socictiss, The old song
asl Lhe new poem WAIl botii be jwesenbed on Sundey's program. And the Undted States
Daugiders of 1812 will join the other M, citizenry in celsbreting her great day,
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Whereas = Baltimore equipped and manned the first two vessels for the United
States Havy and also equipped & state navy of its own comprising 25 vessels,
while the Court of Admiralty commissioned 248 privateers out of Baltimore
during the Revelutionary War and

Whereas = The first ranking officer of the first United States lavy was a
Baltimorean and Maryland supplied more officers for that navy than any

other 3tate in the Union and

Whereas = The Frigate Constellation was launched in Baltimore, September 7th
1797, the first frigate for the present navy of the United 3States and at
least six other war ships were built in Baltimore for the navy during the
war with France 1798-1801, and

Whereas - During the War of‘lala. one out of every five of the officers and
one out of every eight men in the U, S. Navy were from Maryland and at least
five of the sixteen ships, in service at the time, were built in Baltimore,
and this ecity also supplied more privateers for that war than any other port
in the country. , :

Therefore - Be It Resolved = That the Maryland Yacht Club endorses S. J. #87
ag8 introduced by Senator Tydings and Radeliffe in the Senate and Representa=
tive Stephen Ws Gambrill in the House of Representatives and petitions the
President and Congress to return the conatollation‘to Baltimore and place
her at Fort McHenry as a memorial to the naval prestige of this eity in the
early wars of the Republiec. |



Constellation made her first cruise in company with the velaware as far

gouth as lorida.

When the war with rrance began there were 22 vessels in the navy mounting

4656 guns and a crew estimate of 3500,

August 1798 -~ The Constellation and the Baltimors sailed to Havanna and

convoyed a flest of sixty merchantmen. to the Unitsd States.

February 9th 1799 -- 3he captures L' Insurgente and on Feb. 1lst. 1800

captures L' Vengance after a five hour running fight,.

In 1802 - (Constellation blockaded the port of Yripoli, beingiwg relieved
in 1804 by the squadron of Commodore Prebléd at the close of hostilities
the Constellation returned to the U. S.

from
On January 1813, the Constellation s&ilbd“,y Washington under the command

Capes. Put into Norfolk where she was attacked several times and helped to
keep Norfolk from being captured by the sritish.

After the war she went to the Barbay Coast in the squadron of Commodore
Stephen Decatur and did not return until late in 1817. Next two years was

on special duty in the West Indies and from 1820 to 1822 was in the Pacifiec
squadron. 1825-27 was the flagship in the West Indies Squadron and then

went to dngland and to the lilediterranean returning to the U. S.'in 1831.

In 1832 again went to the lediterranean and then to South America as flagship
of Commodore Kearney's squadron. In 1859 she was the flagship on the African
squadron, returiing when the Civil war broke out. September 1861 - stationed
at Portsmouth navy yard until March 1862 and then eruised to surope until she
was ordered to join Admiral rarragot!s fleet in the Gulf of mexico. Was

stationed at Norfolk from 1865 to 1867 and at Philadelphia from 1867 to

1870.



Ships" Data, U. S. Navy, 1931", an official publication of the Navy

Department, we find:

Gunboat Annapolis-----=== Lent to state of New York.
S«5.Empire State~=~-=- ~=-= Tont to state of New York.
Battleship Illinoig=--~--=- Lent to state of New York.
Gunboat Nantuecket=-----=-~- Lent to state of lassachusetts.

Battleship Oregan (Relic) Lent to state of Oregon.



me Constellation was the first frigate of the U. S. .Kavy to get to sea
and after a short trip along the Southern coast, she was ordered with the
Us Se Baltimore to go the West lndies and act as a convoy for a valuasble fleset
of 60 American vessels. During the war with france (1798-1801) the Constel=-
lation put out of commission more enemy guns than the other U. 5. frigates
eombined and her victory over the insurgente amd the veng:sance did more than
anything elss to bring #rance to terms. <he Constellation also opened the war
w;th the barbary States 1801-1805 and was in the elosing operation of that war.

Because of Baltimore's naval and privateer activities, the first act of
the British in the War of 1812, was to blockade the Chesapeake and in January
1813, they came in to attack the Constellation which was lying in Hampton Roads.
Iater the Constellation was attacked off Craney lsland but, as before, was atle

to evade the enemy, and on June 1813, her crew took part in a successful attack

.on the British fleet in Hampton Roads. When the war was over she was again

gent to the iMediterranean to subdue the Barbary pirates; and from 1820-~1822
ghe served in the Pacifie squadron. ¥rom 1825-1827, she was the flagship of

the West Indian squadron and in 1829 she was sent to Surope on special duty.

In 1832 she apain went to the mediterranean and sailed from there to
South america to become the flagship of Commodore Kearney's squadron. In 1859
ghe was the flégship of the African squadron and was so employed when the Civil
War broke out. 8She was then ordered to ecruise against Confederate privateers
and in 1664 joined Admiral rarragut in the wulf of mexico. 1n 1865-67 she was
receiving ship at Norfolk and served a similar duty at Philadelphia 1867=70.
She then became the training ship at Annapolis and recently has been stationed

at Newport, K. I.



receiving ship at Horfolk and served a similar duty at Philadelphis 1867-=70.

She then became the training ship at Annapolis and recently has besen stationed
at Newport, R. I,
fhe launching of the Constellation also marks the peried of the develop-

ment of the Baltimorse Clippers-pths fastest vessels of their day on the ocean=-=
and so great was Baltimore's prestige as a shipbuilding port that its merchants
dominated the trade with the West indies and nearly three quarters of aAmerican
dommerce was carried by Baltimore Clippers. Dburing the war of 1812, omne third
of the ships in the U. S. Navy were built in Baltimore and one Tifth of the
officers and one eighth of the men in the lavy were lMarylanders. ln faet
jieryland not only supplied more officers for the first U. 5. Lavy than ' any
other state, but more than the liew ungland states combined and more then all

the states south of the Potomae; and when Congress again called for privateers,
more of these privately armed vessels were commigsioned in Baltimore than in
any other port, while many of those that were aceredited to other cities were
actually built in Baltimore. this marine activity laid the foundations of
Baltimors's commereial 1ife, and under its influence the population of this city
was doubled from 1790 to 1800, and doubled again between 1800 to 1810. 1his
was again doubled betwsen 1810 and 1820 and progressively doubled between 1820
and 1830 and from 1830 to 1640. the chief reason for building the Baltimore and
Ohio HeRs==the first railroad in Amsrica=--was to provide an outlet for the

cargoes that were brought back to this port by the Baltimore Clippers; and this

weorge rPeabody and ewen of snoch Pratt, whose endownments have meant so much

in ereating the educational and the philanthropie background of Baltimore.

comnerce was unquestionably the source of the fortunes of Johns Hopkins and ‘
|



United States 44 7/10/97 - 1861 - pburned at rortsmouth va. .
constellation 36 9/7/97
constitution 44 10/21/97 - Rebuilt 1853

Philadelphia 36 1799 =~ 1803 = burned at uripoli
Crescent 1797 = 1798 -~ was presented to the Lay of Algiers.

1he rhiladelphia 36 was the flagship of Stephen ULecatur,Sr. in the West
indies 1800. vcaptured by the iripolitians and destroyed by Lt. Stephen
pesatur, Jre 8/16/ .

Chesapeake 36 1799 =- 1803 - captured off poston 6/1/1813.
gongress 36 1799 - broken up at Norfolk 1836.

Baltimore, montezuma, maryland, Patapseo, sold in 1801.

snterprise lost off Cuvyotoo

Constellation captured Insurgente 2/9/99 - ILa Deligantd et L'Union 2/1799
Ia vengence 2/2/1800. (harming Betsy July 1800. '

#nterprise captures Le Cityoen march 1800. ILe Seine march 1800, L'Aigle,
Le rlambeaux, La Palline, Le Guadalupeon,| Le Amour. 59 La ratrie; 1800,

and captured the Ia lMahomet, Sous August 1lst 1801.

gonstellation was actively engaged in the sripolitan War and during the

War of 1812 she was blockadhd in the James Hiver and defended the attack on
ﬁnai;&‘?u;;féo - 83 1813. had an engagement with the 13 sail of the British
Squadron under Admiral Coeckburn , sinking 3 barges and capturing 43 prisoners

and killing 90.

Constellation built by David Stoddart on Harris's Creek launched September 7th
1797 - more than a month before the constitution.
Some delay in fitting out these ships, because of lack of material,
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Mrs. Lyttleton W, Ballard (
T Hchester, Maryland

WASHINGTON'S PRAYER
FOR

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

ALMIGHTY GOD, We malke oyp earnest prayer that Thoy :
Wilt keep the United States in Thy holy protection, mpat f
Thou wilt incline the hearts of the citizens to cultivate 5 1
spirit of Subordination and obedience to sovernment and
entertain a brotherly affection apd love for ope another ang

And finally thag Thou wilt most Eraciously be pleaseq to J
dispose us a1y to do Justice, to love Merey, and to demean BUL LYot
ourselves with that chaxﬁ.ty, hmnility, and pacifie temper of

which were the characteristics of the Divine Author of

Grant our supplication, we beseech Thee, through Jesus |
Christ oup Lord, . [
Amno

Washingtontg connection with the CONSTELIATION

L TTenSs—

In Dec,, 1793, Washir\?n Sent a message to Congress stating
that to win resiect a ‘mation, we mygst, let other nations know
We would fiszh¢ ip necessary(in othep words have a navy), After
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NOCOBBATYs Just after this ‘dams was electeq and Congress pagsed
a bill to complete 3 of the ships (one of ‘E,hese was the_CﬂN—
STELLATION), So we can see that the building of our ship was
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The PFrigate "Constellation™ Speaks To The President.

Though but a thing of wood; I live, I am not deadl

Though bruised my spirit is; though bowed my head;

Though shattered lie my dreams; my voice, though it be weak
Shall not now silent stay. I dare to speak!

I who have coursed the depths; have reckless roamed the sea;
And from snares of defeat snatched victory.
I, who the galling fire of fealess foe have met,

Claim now ny payment of a llations' debt.

I shall not resti But haunting vigil ever keep;

I shall not resti I shall not calmly sleep;

I shall not know the peace that I have truly earned
Until to Baltimore I have returned,

To Baltimorei Where first I saw the light of God's good day;
To Fort licHenry and the Chesapeake Bay;
To Baltimore: then shall I find my final station

The crowning glory in my "Constellation."

By Herbert Alger Schloss.




©  the launching of the Constellation, the—firet-fmipate—trmr=the :
;—Sf—ﬁa#w also marks the period of the develppment of the Balt imore

flippers--the fastest vessels of their day on the ocean--and so gre&t

!/was DaltlEOTB ) prestlge as & shipbuilding port, during the War of 1812
BBt one third of the ships in fhe U. 8. Havy/wers built in Baltimesh
f.;and one fifth of the officers and one eighth of the men - in the U« S.
"?Navy wers Marylenders. MMoreover, when Congress again authorized the
( use of privateers, as—it—had-dome—in—the—ttevoluwtien, moreof these
; privately armed vessels were eomﬁiasioned in Baltimore than in any
ﬁ'L,other port, while many of those that were aceredited to other citieg
ﬁ - were actually built in Baltimora.//whe naval accounts of the early
} wars of our Republic redound with the names of Barney, Decatur, Kogers
| ‘Borter, ﬁurray, Boyle, Stafford, and others who laid the foundations
of the Us S. Navy and whose traditions are remembered by song and story
in the #avy today. By 1800, Baltimore also dominated the trade with
f the wewt indies and by 1812, nearly three cuarters of american commerce
wes carried em by Baltimore Ulippersjffihis marine activity laid the
vemy foundations of Baltimore's commercial life, and under its infiuenc
the population of this city was doubled from 1790-to 1800, and doubled
'aga;n betwsen 1800 and 1810. 4this was again doubled between 1810 and
1820 and gizi?essively doubled between 1820 and 1830 and from 1830 to
1840, Theh?eason for building the Baltimore and Yhio H. R.-~ the first
railroad in america--was to provide an outlet for the cargoes that
were brought back to this port by the Baltimore ¢lippers; and th.s
commerce was un:uestionably the source of the fortunes of Jgpns Hopkins
and George Psabtody and even of snosh Pratt, whose endownmantsﬁyeant £0
much in ereating the educational and the philanthropie backgrognd of
Balt imore.
The Constellation and the Constitution are the only ships that are
left of the original U. 5. Havy. 4he Constitution has been given ta
Bostg;cgg;a was built in that city and by the same token the Constel-

lation éhould be returned to Baltirore where she was built and mannsd

by a Balt imore crew. ‘he @onstellation was named for the galaxy of

('H'yv-.w—!r b&v ;&36 i':;ﬁ“w‘v Lk s 5 "}'L'z.f.:ryu-—-c g
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taries of the Navy m&r’é darylanders, and under their
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administrﬁ%ion'this country successfully fought its two axclusivalj

' naval wars. |

the Constellation was the first frigate of the U. 5. Navy to get |
0 sea and aftsr a short trip alohg the Southern coast, she was ordared :
with the U. 5. Baltimore to go to the West indies and act as a gonvoy |
for a vall;.able fleet of 60 american vessels. During the War with France
(1798-1801) the Constellation put out of comission more senemy guns than :
“the other U. S. frigates com})ined and also opened the war with the Lar- |

bary ‘States'( 1801-1805) and was in the closing operations of that war.

vhe Constellation and the Constitution are the only ships of the

- to Balfimore as the Constitution does to Bostou. \{

cputhia \‘éﬂriod also marks the development of the bBaltimore Ulippers--

~the fastestships of their dajy--and by 1812, nearl]y three guarters of

rican Uommerce was sarried Ly the Baltimore Schooners. With their
d % R D e ‘é:
—&Td commerceial background, we hope that-$the Mapyland :

Dglqga;xf‘fea in ‘Congress will make svery effort to have the Government &

]
|
i
i
:

staﬂfﬁ@ﬁi”—é‘q&stalh tion at rort McHenry, the birthplace of the Star
# ' Sptnfiﬁd Banner and - a national shrine as a naval memorial 1o Saltimor
' 'phrﬂ*&ipation in the early wars of the Hepublie and in the development ’

t— :g;gwﬂtmerican COmMmMercs. :
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< stars in the flage of the United 3tat88‘Which-iﬂSpirBd Francis Secott

2

- Koy towrite our national anthem--rhe Star Spgrgled Banner--during the |
defense of Baltimore, the only large city on the Ameriecan seaboard
over which an enemy flag has never flown.

—-Balt imore is not asking the government to give it up. We want

“her to belong to the Kautional goveriment and only ask that she be

stationed at rort “eHenry-a government reservation and a national
shrine--and used as a memorial for those trying days whén Marpland
gave the District of volumbia to the nation as a home for the rederal
: governmen}ﬂigg when Baltimore did so rueh to organized the U. S. Havy .

sovsr Baltimore does not want the Constellation rebuilt. a
,"-‘,‘ /

\hgrp;eaﬁrved qu_@nother

iloreover Baltimore does not want the uonstellat ion rebullt. A

;
f
L/ jew repairs may be necessary, but if this first frigate and oldest

Ehip in the U. 5. BNavy is placed in a concrete dry dock and statiened

~at Fort McHenry, we believe that she can be preserved for another

- hundred years as a tribute to the skill and workmanship of the early
- Shipbuiiders of Baltimore. We plead with you to write to President

Raosevelt and your representatives in Congress and ask them to use

-':eVery effort to have Ue S bonbtellatlon returned to Baltimore and

i ot <vw-¥-, e
- usad as a naval memorial to M’s act1v1tles in %ﬂfﬁ—o
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Birthplace of the Star-Spangled Banner Flag

Ths Baltimere Flag House,

17831828
Bdd E Pralt El. Car. Albamarls
“The Star-Spangled Banner” The Hame of Pleieragill, 1774
ol Fart McMensy, 25 % i ms:r whese she T which abies 24
ftnrs bumbarcment o H

deleermnce lor Baltimoss, sl & esnlury ol peace

Weelaiy 2
ol e Tl
Nutmnsl Musegn, Wabiagion, seel prosgecty for the Nateq,

Flams For beluging the U, 8. E Con-
wiellation s n permanent berth st
Fary MelMeury on ar befors Dufenders”
by, Heptembir 13, wére rivenbed al
lel first punnal meeting of The Smr
Hmagled Banner Flog llouss Asocl-
1-!1-11- philpnday pl (e War Memarial
Campeled awldl aompectlve plans s
ronberleE wile Tk
b Flag Hea= ai Freth ams] Ale-
marly wlreed we - natwosl shrine were

mainldmamw o

atimouneed, mel Dr. Jamss T Igle
hari was dderiel presidenl of 1he
s |k o,

The Cessielliilen, Bulli in Balil
wiore i JT0, Al mald e be b oldesd
frigaie In Eeaworihy pemditien e
weEnl] Ly nny mavy im the world, will
b#  Lirunght Balifiore Pram  Now
[avpwtlom, Ulonm,, ns e 6= hecrssa iy
ek ing srrmngomsents ean be procide
al Farl Melleney, Dr, Lelehart mid
h'.!..
privile gifts nesdl will coat aboot E230,-
N, b was sald

Meferred T b “0Chreoieles
Tt Copstellnllon was ome of the

il'-llﬂ mirn-l iy ithe Goveromenl

. . "
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The fucHities nmst be  provided

- wh
rale, I'u {'I-r “Chronivles of Halil
mars,” by Thomma J. Hohapl, oboar &
nansher of references tn ReF, AmmoRE
whieh nre the fellowing

i the mavy yand of kvl Hieller,
Iarrls ereek, on thee 98% of Seplanlor
(1587 wan lawsched ke 1Tdied
Biabes Prigate Ceustellatbn, of fhirny-
lE puns, Capd. Theess Trauieon was
appesinted tv rommused ber
HOnpl. Davld Perter
Hehiod ida sigmnl-hopss oo Federal Wil
njpklle, bl searc o and b weki ol
the tpwn, by which ik approach of
pialille and privete vessels L (e Tod-
ki amil Noreh Point 18 insmed indely
knawn"

Madgers A frd In Capinre.
Amciber relerepee s ga fellews:
*“Juhn Halers pnd Andrew Srereit
werr gpjainied HBenirnamts o thr niwy,
Al Dhavid Pacter, JF., I'IiMirl'lll-'l.
were vm board ihe Cometells!on and
oot Pl by thieir pnilant belavior
t the enpoare of the laEnsgenle,
French felgnre, on fhe Bih ol Febra-
ary, 1718 Hesides the above Halilmore

Hallandl, Willas Pelerben, [(Sacles

ol aml called the Pafapess, G0 b
opanmanrslea by ("apiais Geddes.™
Llewl, Jnhn Hodgers W1ap Ssoos g
A famous Cemsneidare ned fosudor of
n premimest Marcriland fmil savy fam
iy, Twa of his groal grandses hgve
nainims] fame Japing 1k 1ewl oW
Feam, Usfbenith ¥, Hod@ama, (he Rrsi
TR pefusy {ke Nmedivan danll-
maal. BavmE ken kb=l when kla bl
phiie BN @ Leaz Paieh, Cal, in 1900,
epmuinmidsr Jubku Hageis, "5 (0
e ol W mewpinne, Wi foadkid e
thie Paciiic felieen L T o 1]
inllernia-llaweil Right afier Bbolmg
m fine dare. The Few wae -
#ill menr {he

lawaiinn Takands H
A sslimariue. T laser kil

L i | !
wlien Bls pline rrasbesd mesr Phiks-
felphin)

Tl Inmirgente. dla clivnislcbs fe-
I, “wax eaprursd by Coptnin Trax-
tom, bronghy bere gnd ftted sur, bup
wms, %k Copl. Putviek Flatelier ind
all ihe rew, lowi ol sea the emsainz
| mlar.”

Feapular OlecFs Waell Treated.

The manner in which pegular off
#aFE Were lreated hy Ebeir men b Ve
early dnys of ghe sary is tokd of in the
Pelbow ing quataiion frain | lieehrosi=les:
O Mondny mormbng, July 1, 1800,
& mimnker of seamen, Intsly Belomging
ie the Chesdellstion o avings [hejir
poiget] te fheir fofimoF BHEilenant,
Jabia Ridgere, curried bim (braugh (he
prlaiips] strecis of Hiklaore & &
rhlr dlrpaptly deciratod. Lha gaoseing
hlarkef mireet | Rresdwsr), Fells
Point, the procesion wis grectod by &
dbadiprygs of canmomn,™

Permanent Berth At McHenry
For Old Naml ﬂup Planned,

Flag Houge Gronp Backs Proposal To Bring U. 8. 8,
Constellation Here By Defenders’ Day—Dr., Igle-
hart Named Head (4 Association.

{bw Fart MeHenry hna been sondueidd

T Y e T

Er. eslab-| s

ing the ealire war of 1512 she wal)
blockaded at Norfolk, but in 1815 she
was a part af Deeatur's Medliermnean
flert amd was of Lhe syuadros that sap:
tuesd ihe Alerncean vesss| Mashouds
aftee 0 comller.
Wilkar Sakl To Eask Plan.
The morensent ko belng the frignia

by the Boclety &f ihe War of 1812, A
crmmmi e o thal organitaiien |nises
cowwd Curtis [L Wilkhiir, Beeretnry of
thee YNpry. mmil sakl that b would
agree fo the plane The Flag Boss
Aveatini-m depled a reeslilieg e
imbra 1= mareoeal cosilucind by
e Bociely of 1912

Im hils repuerl da chablrman of be
Hopzr commliter. v, A, W, Bikbina
tidel ol 1l wark of pestoring the Flag
Mower, in whidh Mr Mary Yeusg
Picdorsgill made the flax which, sfoar
1menly-foor hours" bombhrdment. pro-
lnimd deliveramss (or Malilmere &

Uit Luttls of RNaril Peist sed Pl
MeHenrr.
Firepines [Hieeavered,

The rocan, whieh spparssily had
been used s & kitdion gere Cian 100
yoenrs mgn, was bpund En have o @re-
inare, the enly gvidence of bealing or

sl As sieves wrre Bl im e when
ths peoge was @ Erbes, B was meal-
igeal 1thnl & Aiejdier mest bave Been
walled up,

After o oarelnl conminsiioe of Lhe
wille liadd hoen mwile & fleeploce was
krrwrered. The reasan for s haviog
Twen wallesl ap wos foand to be the
wrakuess of ihe dupports ol the arch,
whiclh kats pow Ueen strengthensil,
Ritdwns prpurtnl Hix Celonial
maklles gy prnded for the boose, oae
filpendy lnvlng Sivi Jdenpbed Irom @
nearbs honse, he said,

Demmilots A Fe B joneied.

Mrs, Bilbine elialrmsae & fhe e
amd loan oenimil e reporbsd & mame
ber of lnans snd dosntlons of actbeles
of Bistorical slgulficance reloted 100
ihe eanly days of (he howse. Ths donin-
thons inchmlsd fags, palotlegs, sl
luiw, bivda andl slbir wrolelaa

A tolnl «f §150 ja sl being
wompht by s wesemation ts “malkal
tho Filag [Heusr a creditable shrine™
Walter W. Deerd and Mre. Heobes

el e, ikt alss satarsd the navy |
gt akamy this peried Masirs. Jokn'

Hilgely, sed mowiber ship was Boped

| e=mitntaieeed ol abwer 100D,

Hoen Hollswny, chaimmnn of fhe enms
padgn  fumd  commbites, reported B
gratilyiog fedjusnes from all parte of
the countey In (k& maltter of membrs
ship omd fAsandisl sopport and in
remberelip, which il b bopad can ba

Theodors L Mo horldin soreinry o
Moysr Brresing, smmred the seseds-
tion of the sontinoed islérest of the
vity governmend b the project.
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